Annual Report

OF

CENTRE FOR INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE (CIQA)

PROGRAMMES UNDER

OPEN AND DISTANCE LEARNING MODE

<2020-21>

Contents

Part – I: General Information
Part – II: Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA)
Functioning
Part – III: Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements
Part – IV: Examinations
Part – V: Programme Project Report (PPR) and Self-Learning Material (SLM) 37
Part – VI: Programme Delivery through Learner Support Centre (LSC)
Part – VII: Self-Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports
Part – VIII: Admission and Fees76
Part – IX: Grievance Redressal Mechanism82
Part – X: Innovative and Best Practices
DECLARATION

Part – I: General Information

1.1 Date of notification of the Centre: 13-11-2019 & 21-10-2020 (Notifications attached)

1.2 Details of Director, CIQA

- Name : Prof. Abul Kalam
- Qualification: M.A (Urdu), Ph.D in Urdu
- Appointment Letter and Joining Report: Uploaded (PDF)

1.3 Details of CIQA Committee:

a. Composition as per Regulations

S. No.	Designation	Nomination as	Name and Qualification	Specializa tion	Date of Nomination in CIQA Committee
a.	Vice Chancellor of the University	Chairperson	Prof. S.M. Rahmatullah (Ph.D)	Public Administration	21.10.2020
		Member 1	Prof. Siddiqui Mohammed Mahmood(Ph.D)	Education	21.10.2020
b.	Three Senior teachers of HEI	Member 2	Prof. Mohammed Abdul Sami Siddiqui (Ph.D)	English	21.10.2020
		Member 3	Prof. Nikhat Jahan (Ph.D)	Urdu	21.10.2020
	Head of three Departments or	Member 4	Prof. Mohd. Naseemuddin (Ph.D)	Urdu	21.10.2020
c.	School of Studies from which	Member 5	Prof. P.H. Mohammed (Ph.D)	Sociology	21.10.2020
	programme is being offered in ODL and Online mode	Member 6	Prof. Parveen Jahan (Ph.D)	Zoology	21.10.2020
	Two External	Member 7	Prof. V. Venkaiah (Ph.D)	Commerce	21.10.2020
d.	Experts of ODLand/or OnlineEducation	Member 8	Dr. S. Jeelani (Ph.D)	Distance Education	21.10.2020
e.	Officials from	Member 9 Administration	Dr. P.S. Munawar Hussain (Joint Registrar)	Law	21.10.2020
e.	departments of HEI	Member 10 Administration	Dr. Mohd. Jamaluddin (Dy. Registrar)	Persian	21.10.2020
f	Director, DDE	Member 11	Prof. Abul Kalam (Ph.D)	Urdu	21.10.2020

- b. Whether members mentioned at 'b' to 'e' changed every 2 years? (Y/N) If No, reason thereof Yes
 - a. No. of meetings held every year: 02-04

b. Meeting det	ails:
----------------	-------

Meetings	Date-Month-	No. of External	Minutes	Approval of
	Year	Expert Present		Minutes
Meeting 1	22-09-2020	02	uploaded	uploaded
Meeting 2	23-10-2020	02	uploaded	uploaded
Meeting 3	18-03-2021	02	uploaded	uploaded
Meeting 4	26-03-2021	02	uploaded	uploaded

1.1 Number of programmes started at Certificate level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020: From < Iuly 2020-21 > academic session:

		om <july, 2<="" th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>1</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></july,>					1					
Sr.	Name	Certificate	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	Approval	No. of	Num	ber of		ents
No.	of the	Title	(months)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	of	Learner	<i></i>	admit		
	Depart						statutory	Support	(Male	/Fema	-	rans-
	ment						Authority	Centre		gend		
							(s) (DD- MM-	Operati	Μ	F	T	Tot
							YYYY) of	onalized as per			G	al
							HEI/Regu	territori				
							latory	al				
							authority	jurisdict				
							(if	ion*/				
							required)	Off				
								Campus				
		Certificate			10 th Class							
1.	DDE	Course in	6 (Months)	12	from any	3000/-	23-10-2017	134	06	03	-	09
		Functional	. ,		recognized	,						
		English			board.							
					Knowledg							
		Certificate			eof							
		Course in			English							
		Proficiency			Reading &							
2.	DDE	in Urdu	6 (Months)	08	Writing.	3000/-	23-10-2017	134	27	22	-	49
		through			10 th Class							
		English			from any							
		LIIGIISII			recognized							
					board.							

1.2 Number of programmes started at Diploma level as per Regulation 24 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

Sr. No.	Name of the Depart ment	Diploma Title	Duration (months)	No. of Credits	Admission Eligibility	Fee (Rs.)	Approval of statutory Authority (s) (DD- MM-YYYY) of HEI/ Regulatory authority (if required)	No. of Learner Support Centre Operational ized as per territorial jurisdiction */Off		le/Fen	itted	
1.	DDE	Diploma in Teach English	1year (12 Months)	16	10+2 or equivalent.	4500/-	23-10-2017	Campus 134	15	05	0	20
2.	DDE	Diploma in Journalism & Mass Communic ation		30	i. Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as a medium of instruction. ii.10+2 or equivalent		23-10-2017	134	112	17	0	129

From < July, 2020-21> academic session:

1.3 Number of programmes started at Post Graduate Diploma level as per Commission Order: Not Applicable

From <Month, Year>academic session: TO BE EXTRACTED FROM WEBPORTAL

Sr.	Post	Duration	No. of	Admission	Fee	UGC	No. of Learner	Nu	ımber o	of studer	its
No.	Graduate	(years)	Credits	Eligibility	(Rs.)	Recognitio	Support Centre			nitted	
	Diploma Title					nn Letter No. and	Operationalized as per territorial	-		nale/Tra Ider)	ns-
	THE					date	jurisdiction*/	М	F	TG	Tot
							Off Campus				al
1.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

1.4 Number of programmes started at Undergraduate Degree Programmes as per Commission Order:

From < July, 2020-21>academic session: TO BE EXTRACTED FROM WEBPORTAL

Sr. No.	Unde r gradu ate Degre	Duration (years)	No. of Credits	AdmissionEligibility	Fee (Rs.)	UGC RecognitionLetter No. and date	No. of Learner Support Centre Operationali	Number of students admitted (Male/Female/Tran s-gender)				
	e Title						zed as per territorial jurisdiction* /Off Campus	Μ	F	ТG	Total	
1.	B.A	3 Years (36 Months)	124	i.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. ii.10 +2 or equivalent (Refer the list of Madrasas)	4500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12th October, 2020	134	996	815	-	1811	
2.	B.Com	3 Years (36 Months)	132	i.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. ii.10 +2 or equivalent (Refer the list of Madrasas)		F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	23	14	-	37	
3.	B.Sc (BZC)	3 Years (36 Months)	124	i.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. ii.10+2 or Intermediate (Science Stream with Biology)	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	210	287	-	497	
4.	B.Sc (MPC)	3 Years (36 Months)	124	i.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. ii.10+2 or Intermediate (Science Stream with Mathematics)	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	110	68	-	178	
5.	B. Ed	2 Years (24 Months)	80	i.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10 th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. ii. Graduation with 50% Marks + D.El.Ed. (Regular) or equivalent	19000	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated: 25 th January,2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	20	276	367	-	643	

	_	-		ission Order: From <	/ /						
Sr. No.	Post- grad uate Degr ee	Duration (years)	No. of Credits	AdmissionEligibility	Fee (Rs.)	UGC RecognitionLetter No. and date	No. of Learner Support Centre Operation	stud (Ma	Numb lents a le/Fer ns- ger	admit nale/'	
	Title						alized as per territorial jurisdictio n*/Off Campus	М	F	TG	Tota 1
1.	M.A. (Arabic)	2 Years	72	i. Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent. ii. Candidate must have studied Arabic as a subject in qualifying degree. iii. Any graduate with PG Diploma in Arabic or Advanced Diploma in Arabic is also eligible.	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	171	82	0	253
2.	M.A. (Urdu)	2 Years		Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent along with Urdu/Persian/Arabic.	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	742	837		1579
3.	M.A. (English)	2 Years		i. Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent. ii.Candidate must have studied English as a subject in qualifying degree.	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	300	337	0	637
4.	M.A. (History)	2 Years		 i. Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent. ii. Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction. iii.Candidate must have studied History as a subject in qualifying degree. 	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	125	103	0	228
5.	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	2 Years		i. Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent. ii.Candidate must have studied Urdu at 10 th or above level or Urdu as medium of instruction.	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	190	92	0	282
6.	M.A. (Hindi)	2 Years		i. Candidate must have a recognized Bachelors Degree of 3 years duration or equivalent. ii.Candidate must have studied Hindi as a subject in qualifying degree.	6500	F.No. 8-2/2018 (DEB-III), Dated :August 2018 & F. No. 1-15/ 2020 (DEB-I) Dated:12 th October, 2020	134	41	34	0	75

Part – II Requirements as per Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA) Functioning

2.1 Action taken on the functions of CIQA: -

S. No	Provisions in Regulations		Upload Relevant Document
1.	Quality maintained in the services provided to the learners	 words) Various initiatives were carried out to ensure quality in the services provided to the learners. These include: Availability of SLM in PDF format on university website Dispatch of printed SLM with tracking facility through India Post Uploading audio-visual lessons on university website and university YouTube Channel Updating of university website to ensure better online support Dedicated student helpline and student support services all queries and grievances through telephone, social media, messaging, email, in person, etc. Facility for walk-in at University headquarters for any query, grievance, issue of marks memo, degree certificate, etc. 	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /index.php/self-learning- material https://manuu.edu.in/dde /grievances
2.	Self-evaluative and reflective exercises undertaken for continual quality improvement in all the systems and processes of the Higher Educational Institution	 Continual review and revision of SLM Feedback from learners Regular interactive meetings with RDs, ARDS, LSC Coordinators, DDE faculty, Examination Branch and CIT. 	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/Centre/IQAC/Stude nt-Satisfaction-Survey https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/SemsterFeedb ack2020.pdf https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/AnnualFeedba ck2020.pdf

HEI ID:023

3.	Contribution in the identification of the key areas in which Higher Educational Institution should maintain quality Mechanism devised to ensure that the quality of Open and Distance Learning programmes matches with the quality of relevant programmes in conventional mode	 made available for students Synchronized syllabus for regular and ODL mode adopted Common BoS for regular and ODL 	https://www.youtube.com /c/imcmanuu https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/MOMs/Academic- Council
	(For Dual Mode HEIs)		
5.	Mechanisms devised for interaction with and obtaining feedback from all stakeholders namely, learners, teachers, staff, parents, society, employers, and Government for quality improvement.	 ✓ Feedback collected at regular intervals through physical mode and through IUMS to √ SLM policy undeted 	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/Centre/IQAC/Stude nt-Satisfaction-Survey https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/SemsterFeedb ack2020.pdf https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/AnnualFeedba ck2020.pdf
6.	Measures suggested the authorities of High Educational Instituti for qualitati	ner on	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/P olicy-Document-SLM.pdf

	improvement			
7.	. Implementation reviews		implemented and in practice. Relevant documents are uploaded on the University website. The decisions adopted at the Academic Council	
			are inniemenieo	Notice?field_notification_na me_value=&page=4
8.	Workshops/ seminars/ symposium organized on quality related themes, ensure participation of all stakeholders, and disseminate the reports of such activities among all the stakeholders in Higher Educational Institution.	V	The Staff of DDE participated in various Workshops on several aspects of ODL and faculty development.	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /workshop
9.	Developed and collated best practices in all areas leading to quality enhancement in services to the learners and disseminate the same all concerned in Higher Educational Institution	✓ ✓	Print and E-SLM availability Dedicated help-line numbers Continuous assessment	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /index.php/self-learning- material https://www.youtube.com /c/imcmanuu https://manuu.edu.in/dde/con tact-us

10.	Collected, collated and disseminated accurate, complete and reliable statistics about the quality of the programme(s).	✓		https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/Centre/IQAC/Stude nt-Satisfaction-Survey
11.	Measurestakentoensure thatProgrammeProjectReport for eachprogrammeis accordingtothenormsguidelinesprescribedtheCommissionandwherevernecessarybytheappropriateregulatoryauthorityhaving control over the	✓	PPRs are prepared as per the UGC-DEB guidelines and passed through all statutory bodies. NCTE compliance is ensured in all matters pertaining to the B.Ed programme.	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/B.Ed.%20PPR %20with%20Academic%2 0Council%20Approval.pdf https://manuu.edu.in/dde /index.php/ncte- compliance
12	programme Mechanism to ensure the proper implementation of Programme Project Reports		concerned Programme Coordinator It is placed for review in CIQA meeting The PPRs approved by CIQA are placed for	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/MA%20Histor y%20PPR%20with%20Aca demic%20Council%20App roval.pdf

13	Maintenance of record	✓	All Annual Reports and Annual Plans are	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ
	of Annual Plans and		maintained centrally by the HEI	ersity/IQAC/Reports
	Annual Reports of	✓	The Annual Reports are placed in the Academic	
	Higher Educational		Council for approval	
	Institution, review	\checkmark	The approved Annual Reports are submitted to	
	them periodically and		the Parliament and made available on the	
	generate actionable		University website	
	reports.			
14	Inputs provided to the	✓	Wherever necessary, restructuring of	https://manuu.edu.in/dde
	Higher Educational		programmes is taken up through due process -	/CIQA
	Institution for		BoS, School Board, CIQA, Academic Council	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ
	restructuring of		with due approval of the University authorities	ersity/MOMs/Academic- Council
	programmes in order to			countri
	make them relevant to			
	the job market.			
15	Facilitated system-based	✓	Regular meetings are conducted with the RDs	https://manuu.edu.in/dde
	research on ways of		and ARDs	/workshop
	creating learner centric	✓	DDE works in close coordination with the	
	environment and to		Examination Branch, CIT, Instructional Media	
	bring about qualitative		Centre to ensure learner centric environment	
	change in the entire	✓	Papers published by faculty on ODL	
	system.			
16	Steps taken as a nodal	✓	The University is in the process of seeking	
	coordinating unit for		NAAC re-accreditation.	ersity/IQAC/Reports
	seeking assessment	\checkmark	AQAR reports are prepared every year.	
	and accreditation from			
	a designated body for			
	accreditation such as			
	NAAC etc.			

HEI ID:023

17	Measures adopted to institutionalization of	Quality Audit is done. Academic and administrative	audit is https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation-
	enhancement practices through periodic	conducted.	Disclosures/Quality%20Au dit%20Report%20of%20D DE%20(2020-21).pdf
	accreditation and audit		
18	Stepstakentocoordinatebetween	All UGC-DEB regulations / cir relevant to the year were follow	https://manuu.odu.in/ddo
	Higher Educational Institution and the Commission for various quality related		https://manuu.edu.in/dde /dde/self-regulation- disclosures
19	initiatives or guidelinesInformationobtainedfromotherHigherEducationalInstitutionsonvariousqualitybenchmarks orparametersandbest	The practices observed by the a university adapted to the releva as - availability of Digital SLM IUMS portal services for stude	ant matters, such Is on website, /sites/default/files/DDE/B est-Practices-of-DDE.pdf
20	practices.Recordedactivitiesundertakenon qualityassurance in the form ofanannualreportofCentreforInternalQualityAssurance.	All the records of CIQA meeting taken reports are shared with the and uploaded on the University	ne stakeholders /CIQA
21	SubmittedAnnualReports to the StatutoryAuthorities or Bodies ofthe Higher EducationalInstitution about itsactivities at the end ofeach academic session.	The Annual Reports are prepar to parliament and same are ava	red and submitted https://manuu.edu.in/site s/default/files/2022- 02/English-Annual-Report- 2020-2021.pdf

	(a) Submitted a copy of 🗸	Yes. Submitted	https://manuu.edu.in/dde
	report in the format		/CIQA
	as specified by the		
	Commission, duly		
	approved by the		
	statutory		
	authorities of the		
	Higher Educational		
	Institution annually		
	to the Commission.		
22	Overseen the ✓	The University oversees the functioning of	https://manuu.edu.in/dde
	functioning of Centre for	CIQA	/CIQA
	Internal Quality 🗸	The CIQA reports are approved by the	
	Assurance and approve	Academic Council	
	the reports generated by \checkmark	Action-taken reports are placed before the	
	Centre for Internal	Academic Council by CIQA	
	QualityAssurance on the \checkmark	Recommendations of Academic Council are	
	effectiveness of quality	implemented.	
	assurance systems and		
	processes		
23	Facilitated adoption of \checkmark	Strict compliance of UGC-DEB guidelines is	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ
	instructional design	ensured in instructional design and delivery.	ersity/MOMs/Academic- Council
	requirements as per the \checkmark	Only the approved programmes are run	oounon
	philosophy of the Open \checkmark	Time-frames set by UGC-DEB are followed	
	and Distance Learning \checkmark	Academic Council rules and regulations for	
	decided by the statutory	ODL are strictly followed	
	bodies of the HEI for		
	its different		
	academic programmes		
24	Promoted automation 🗸	Complete online admissions through IUMS	https://manuucoe.in/
	support services of	portal.	
	the Higher		
	Educational Institution		

25	Coordinated with external subject experts or agencies or organizations, the activities pertaining to validation and annual review of its in-house	√ √	syllabus design etc. includes experts from within and outside the University. Internal Quality audit is conducted	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /sites/default/files/DDE/S elf-Regulation- Disclosures/Quality%20Au dit%20Report%20of%20D DE%20(2020-21).pdf
26	processes Coordinated with third party auditing bodies for quality audit of programme(s)	~	Third party audit will be conducted after completion of five years as per the regulations.	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/IQAC/Reports
27	OverseenthepreparationofSelf-AppraisalReporttobesubmittedtotheAssessmentandAccreditationagenciesonbehalfofHigherEducationalInstitution	V	Yes.	https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/Centre/IQAC/Profil e
28	Promoted collaboration and association for quality enhancement of Open and Distance Learning mode of education and research therein	 ✓ 	Coordinated with IMC, MANUU in preparation of Audio-video lessons, workshop on e-content development	https://www.youtube.com /c/imcmanuu
29	Facilitated industry- institution linkage for providing exposure to the learners and enhancing their employability.	~	Practice Teaching and School Internship programme.	https://manuu.edu.in/dde /Placement-Drive-Report- 2019 https://manuu.edu.in/Univ ersity/Students/Support/P -Cell

Sr. No	Provisions in Regulations	Action taken in respect of ODL	Upload relevant document	
1	Governance,	To ensure Efficient Governance, Leadership and	https://manuu.edu.	
	Leadership	Management DDE has established advisory board and	in/dde/CIQA	
	and	also CIQA as per UGC Regulations.		
	Management:			
	a. Organisation			
	Structure and			
	Governance			
	b. Management			
	c. Strategic Planning			
	d. Operational Plan, Goals andPolicies			
2	Articulation of Higher	DDE has articulated the following Vision, Mission and		
	Educational Institution	Mandate –	https://manuu.e	
	Objectives	Vision	du.in/dde/sites/ default/files/File	
		To provide access to quality education through Urdu	Uploads/DDE%2	
		medium, while adhering to the inclusive policy.	0Prospectus%20 2019-20.pdf	
		Mission	2019-20.pul	
		To empower socially, economically and		
		educationally marginalized sections of the society so		
		that they are brought into the mainstream, and		
		thereby contribute to the socio-economic		
		development of the nation through ODL and regular		
		modes of education.		
		Mandate		
		• To promote and develop the Urdu language.		
		• To impart education and training in		
		vocational and technical subjects through the		
		medium of Urdu.		

2.2 Compliance of Quality Monitoring Mechanism – As per Annexure–I (Part V (2)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

		• Develop policies and procedures to address	
		these needs.	
		Obtain approval for the policies and	
		procedures from relevant stakeholders.	
		• Implement and evaluate the policies and	
		procedures regularly.	
		d. Learning Resource:	
		• Identify the learning resources required for	
		the program.	
		• Develop policies and procedures for the	
		acquisition, management, and distribution of	
		these resources.	
		Obtain approval for the policies and	
		procedures from relevant stakeholders.	
		• Implement and evaluate the policies and	
		procedures regularly.	
		e. Feedback System:	
		• Develop a feedback system to obtain feedback	
		from students and instructors.	
		• Identify the frequency, mode, and scope of	
		feedback.	
		• Obtain approval for the feedback system from	
		relevant stakeholders.	
		• Implement and evaluate the feedback system	
		regularly.	
		Overall, the Program Development and Approval	
		Process aims to ensure that educational programs are	
		designed, implemented, and evaluated systematically	
		to meet the needs and goals of stakeholders, and to	
		continuously improve the quality of education.	
4.	Programme	Monitoring and review are critical components of	https://manuu.edu.
	Monitoring and	distance education programs, and they are essential	in/University/Cent
	Review	for ensuring that the programs remain relevant,	re/IQAC/Student-
			i c, i cito, student

	effe	ective, and efficient. The following are the ways in	Satisfaction-Survey
	wh	ich DDE implements distance education program	https://manuu.edu.
	mo	nitoring and review:	in/dde/sites/defaul t/files/DDE/Self-
	a.	Identify key performance indicators (KPIs):	Regulation-
		Identify the KPIs that will be used to evaluate the	Disclosures/Semste rFeedback2020.pdf
		program's performance which are student	
		retention rates, completion rates, course	https://manuu.edu. in/dde/sites/defaul
		evaluation scores, and student satisfaction	t/files/DDE/Self-
		surveys.	Regulation- Disclosures/Annual
	b.	Assign responsibility for monitoring and	Feedback2020.pdf
		review: Assign roles and responsibilities to	
		individuals or teams responsible for monitoring	
		and review activities which include program	
		coordinators, instructors, instructional designers,	
		and administrative staff.	
	c.	Collect and analyze data: Collect data on	
		program performance using the identified KPIs.	
		Analyze the data to identify areas of strength and	
		weakness in the program.	
	d.	Use feedback from stakeholder:	
		Solicit feedback from students, instructors, and	
		other stakeholders to obtain their perspectives	
		on the program. Use this feedback to make	
		improvements to the program.	
	e.	Regularly review the curriculum: Review the	
		program curriculum regularly to ensure that it	
		remains current and relevant. This involves	
		updating course content, introducing new	
		courses, or removing courses that are no longer	
		relevant.	
	f.	Conduct periodic program evaluations:	
		Conduct periodic program evaluations to assess	
		the program's overall effectiveness and identify	
		opportunities for improvement.	
I			

			1
		By following these steps, distance education programs	
		ensures that they are continuously monitored and	
		reviewed, and that they remain relevant, effective,	
		and efficient.	
5	Infrastructure Resources	The following are the quality monitoring mechanisms	https://manuu.edu. in/dde/sites/defaul
	Resources	for infrastructural resources adopted by DDE:	t/files/DDE/SRD/In
		Scheduled maintenance: Scheduled	frastructure_Build- up-Area-for-
		maintenance of infrastructure is carried out	ODL.pdf
		regularly to ensure that they are in good	
		condition. This includes repairs, replacement of	
		parts, cleaning, and upgrading of the facilities.	
		• Safety checks: Safety checks of the	
		infrastructure are conducted to ensure that they	
		meet safety standards. This includes checks for	
		electrical safety, fire safety, and structural safety.	
		Stock Register: Stock Registers of	
		infrastructural resources are maintained to	
		ensure that they are available when needed. This	
		includes maintaining a record of the number and	
		condition of items such as chairs, desks, and	
		computers.	
		• Compliance with regulations: Compliance with	
		relevant regulations, laws, and standards is	
		ensured. This includes compliance with building	
		codes, environmental regulations, and health and	
		safety regulations.	
		By implementing these quality monitoring	
		mechanisms, DDE ensures that their infrastructural	
		resources are in good condition, safe, and meet	
		quality standards.	
6	Learning Environment	The institution provides comprehensive learner	https://manuu.edu.
	and Learner Support	support services, including academic counselling and	in/dde/index.php/s elf-learning-
		library services, to our ODL learners. We have	material
			https://www.youtu

		dedicated student support services unit that provides learning and learner support to the students. Further, Regional Centers, Sub-Regional Centers and LSCs also provide learning and learner support services to the learners. We have Integrated University Management System (IUMS) that facilitates learners in terms of course registration, fee payment, hall ticket download, feedback and redress their grievances. We have uploaded Digital SLM on our website for the	be.com/c/imcmanu u https://manuu.edu. in/dde/contact-us
		convenience of leaners. We provide our learners with the best possible learner support services.	
7	Assessment and Evaluation	All the stated Learning Outcomes of a Programme are part of the evaluation process of the University. The University execute the continuous comprehensive evaluation through varied assessment tools including multiple choice questions, projects, reports, presentations, and term-end examinations, to suit the different learning outcomes expected of the course elements. The University has sound and systematic assessment mechanism including moderation system.	https://manuu.edu. in/dde/programs/ dde/all https://manuu.edu. in/dde/ncte- compliance
8	Teaching Quality and Staff Development	The Directorate of Distance Education has well established Staff Training Research and Quality Unit for promoting quality counselling, capacity building workshops, programmes, interactive teaching- learning and provide staff development programmes and activities to encourage academic staff to improve teaching and learning on continuous basis.	https://manuu.edu. in/dde/sites/defaul t/files/DDE/Events 2022.pdf

2.3 Compliance of Process of Internal Quality Audit - As per Annexure-I (Part V (3)) of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020:

Sr.	Provisions in	Action taken inrespect of ODL	Upload relevant
No.	Regulations		document
1.	Academic Planning	The Directorate of Distance Education, MANUU, has a	https://manuu.edu.in/d de/sites/default/files/DD
	Tanning	dedicated Academic Affairs Unit for academic planning. All the	E/Self-Regulation-
		matters pertaining to academic planning are placed in CIQA	Disclosures/Quality%2 0Audit%20Report%20
		and Academic Council of the University. All the programs	of%20DDE%20(2020-
		offered are in alignment with the national goals. Further, The	21).pdf
		University has adequate and appropriate teaching and other	
		support staff, the provision of infrastructure and technology	
		support, and the regular updating of the curriculum to ensure	
		that it meets the needs of job market.	
2.	Validation	The institution has Board of Studies, School Boards and	https://manuu.edu.in/d
		Academic Council to ensure that all academic programmes are	de/sites/default/files/DD E/Self-Regulation-
		academically viable and that appropriate academic standards	Disclosures/Quality%2
		have been defined. The syllabi of regular and distance mode	0Audit%20Report%20 of%20DDE%20(2020-
		programmes are synchronized and made equivalent in terms	21).pdf
		of; Same Entry Level Qualifications, Same Curriculum, Same	
		Teaching-Learning Scheme, Same Pattern of Question Papers	
		for End Semester Examination or Term End Examination and	
		Same Pass or Fail Criteria. This enables learners to gain the	
		best learning experience possible. The institution also	
		regularly reviews and updates its programmes to ensure that	
		they are up-to-date and in line with current educational	
		trends.	

3.	Monitoring,	The institution is actively working towards meeting the	https://manuu.edu.in/d
	Evaluation and		
	Enhancement	quality standards set by UGC-DEB. It has an effective system of	E/Self-Regulation-
	Plans	collecting feedback from stakeholders regularly to improve its	
	a. Reports from Learner		0Audit%20Report%20 of%20DDE%20(2020-
	Support	reviewed periodically in order to ensure quality deliverance of	
	Centres (for		
	Open and	Open and Distance Learning programmes. Academic Audits	
	Distance	are conducted.	
	Learning		
	programmes)		
	b. Reports from		
	Examinati		
	onCentres		
	c. External		
	Auditor		
	or other		
	External		
	Agencies report		
	d. Systematic		
	Consideration		
	of		
	Performance		
	Data at		
	Programme,		
	Faculty and Higher		
	Educational		
	Institution		
	levels		
	e. Reporting		
	and		
	Analytics		
	bythe Higher		
	Education		
	al		
	Institution		
	f. Periodic Review		

Part - III: Human Resources and Infrastructural Requirements

 3.1 Name and details of Director of Centre for Distance and Online Education (Dual Mode University) - Regular, full time, at least Associate Professor Or

Name and details of Head for each school (for Open University) - Full time dedicated, not below the rank of an Associate Professor

Prof. Abul Kalam, Director (Ph.D in Urdu)

(Appointment letter and joining report attached)

3.2 Compliance status of "Human Resource and Infrastructural Requirements" – As per Annexure – IV of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of Staffing norms and physical infrastructure exclusively/independently, as mentioned in the Annexure-IV of the Regulations. In addition, the faculty details shall be provided in the following format:

The institution complies with UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 in terms of the Human Resource and Infrastructural Requirements as mentioned in Annexure-IV of the Regulations. We have the necessary staff and physical infrastructure to provide quality education to our students.

Programmes	No. of Faculty	No. of Faculty	Complied	If no. reason
Name	required	appointed	Yes/No	thereof
5 UG Programs	10	10 +	Yes	
6 PG Programs	12	12 +	Yes	
PGD	NA	NA	NA	

HEI ID:023

Name of HEI: MANUU

Sr. No	Programme	No. of Full Time Dedicated Faculty for ODL	Names	Designation	Qualifi cation	Experience	Туре	Gross Salary F.Y 2020-21	Contract Period	Date of Joining programme and Joining Report
			Prof. S. Rabbe Subhani	Professor	Ph.D	16 Years	Regular	2603556	NA	24-09-2018
			Dr. Malik Raihan Ahmad	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	14 years	Regular	911196	PeriodproductNA24NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04NA04Comparison04NA04	04-12-2006
			Dr. Ishtiyaq Ahmad	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	13 years	Regular	1560474	NA	29-04-2007
			Dr. Dastgir Basha Chanur	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	14 years	Regular	1508364	NA	04-12-2006
			Mr. Shams Imran	Asst. Professor	NET	06 years	Regular	1199196	NA	28-07-2014
1	В. А.	10	Mr. Fasalurhman PK	Asst. Professor	NET	05 years	Regular	1265184	NA	27-03-2015
			Dr. Shahid Alam	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 year	Contractual	600000	(Revised	16-08-2019
			Dr. Imtiaz Ahmed	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 year	Contractual	600000	(Revised	20-08-2019
			Mr. Mohd Waseem	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	179999	(Revised	13-11-2020
			Mr. Naveed	Asst. Professor		01 year	Contractual	600000		20-08-2019
			Prof. N.I. Mulla	Professor	Ph.D	16 years	Regular	3348600	NA	30-11-2009
2	B.Com.	03	Dr. Md. Sadat Shareef	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	12 years	Regular	1722588	NA	21-02-2020
2	B.COM.		Dr. Mohd Abid ALi	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 year	Contractual	600000	(Revised	16-08-2019
			Dr. Arif Ahmad	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	05 years	Regular	1384752	NA	24-02-2015
	B. Sc.		Dr. Mrraj Ul Islam Robab	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	05 years	Regular	1384752		20-02-2015
3	Life Sciences	04	Dr.Aziz ur Rahman Khan	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 year	Contractual	600000	(Revised	14-08-2019
			Dr. Mohammad Asif	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	198334	(Revised	02-11-2020
			Dr. Khaja Moinuddin	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	12 years	Regular	1710462	NA	07-03-2008
			Dr. Priya Hasan	ya Asst. Ph.D 05 years Regular 1918977	1918977	NA	11-02-2015			
4	B. Sc. Physical	05	Dr. Qasimullah	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	06 ye ars	Regular	1423104	NA	22-09-2014
	Sciences	05	Mr. Zia Ur Rahman	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	03 year	Contractual	600000	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	27-10-2017
			Dr. Kashif Khan	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 year	Contractual	600000	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	16-08-2019

Name of HEI: MANUU

			Prof. Mushtaq Ahmed I Patel	Professor	Ph.D	16 years	Regular	3073368	NA	27-11-2012
			Dr. Najmus Saher	Professor	Ph.D	16 years	Regular	3001176	NA	08-10-2004
5	B. Ed.	04	Dr. Sayyad Aman Ubed	Associate Professor	Ph.D	12 years	Regular	2368368	NA	03-09-2019
			Banwai Lal Meena	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	12 years	Regular	1222884	NA	16-07-2008
			Prof. Nikhat Jahan	Professor	Ph.D	16 years	Regular	2902476	NA	21-02-2013
			Dr. Irshad Ahmad	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	04 years	Regular	1469454	NA	08-08-2016
6	M.A. Urdu	04	Dr.Md. Nehal	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	217741	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	21-10-2020
			Dr.Mohd Akmal Khan	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	179999	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	13-11-2020
			Prof. Gulfishaan Habeeb,	Professor	Ph.D	16 years	Regular	3073368	NA	24-11-2012
	M.A.		Dr. Atiya Naheed	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	12 years	Regular	1520112	NA	10-03-2008
7	English	04	Dr.Shah Alam	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	217741	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	21-10-2020
			Dr.Mudassir Ahmad Gori	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	217741	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	21-10-2020
			Dr. Shaik Mahaboob Basha,	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	06 years	Regular	1711590	NA	11-08-2014
8	M.A. History	03	Mr.Mohd.Aasi m	Asst. Professor	M.A NET	01 years	Contractual	648387	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	16-08-2019
			Dr.Syed Meer Abul Hussain	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	03 years	Contractual	645054	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	24-10-2017
9	M.A. Islamic	02	Dr. A. M. Qadeer Khwaja	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	05 years	Regular	1361064	NA	10-03-2015
9	Studies	02	Mr. Saleh Ameen	Asst. Professor	M.A, NET	01 years	Contractual	648387	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	23-08-2019
			Dr.Mohd Abdul Aleem,	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 years	Contractual	490847	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	14-08-2019
10	M.A. Arabic	03	Dr.Sayyed Mohd. Umar Faruq	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 years	Contractual	489427	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	14-08-2019
			Dr. Mohd Rahmat Hussain	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 years	Contractual	600000	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	16-08-2019
11	M.A. Hindi	02	Dr.Wajada Ishrat	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	01 years	Contractual	495162	6 Months (Revised thereafter)	13-08-2019
			Dr. Ibarar Khan	Asst. Professor	Ph.D	NA	Contractual	179999	6 Months (Revised	13-11-2020

|--|

3.3 Details of Administrative staff

Number of Administrative staff available exclusively for ODL programmes at HQ & at LSCs

Admin Staff	Required (up to 5,000 students)	Available
Deputy Registrar	1	01
Assistant Registrar	1	08
Section Officer	1	14
Assistants	3 (2 for DM Universities)	03
Computer Operator	2	02
Multi-Tasking Staff	2	19

(Duly attested photocopy of appointment letter with salary details are attached)

Note:

- 1. In case of the enrolment higher than 5,000 the number of positions in the Centre for Distance and Online Learning may be increased by the HEI appropriately.
- 2. Private University eligible to offer ODL programmes through its Head Quarters only and duly recognized off-campus centres; not through any Learner Support Centre.

Part – IV: Examinations

4.1 Information of formative and summative assessments/examinations conducted with the actions taken to ensure sanctity of examinations:

S. No	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No	If No, Reason thereof
1.	All processes of assessment of learners in different components of	Yes	
	Examination shall be directly handled by the concerned		
	Institution and no part of the assessment shall be outsourced		
2.	For ensuring transparency and credibility, the full-time faculty of	Yes	
	the Open and Distance Learning mode Higher Educational		
	Institutions or qualified faculty from University Grants		
	Commission recognized Higher Educational Institutions only		
	should be associated to function as invigilators, examination		
	superintendents, as observers etc		
3.	All Examinations for Open and Distance Learning mode programmes	Yes	
	shall be conducted within the Institution where the Study Centres or		
	Learner Support Centres is located under the direct control and		
	responsibility of the Open and Distance Learning mode Institution.		
	No Examination Centres shall be allotted to any private organisations or unapproved Higher Educational Institutions.		
4.	The examination center must be centrally located in the city, with	Yes	
	good connectivity from railway station or bus stand, for the		
	convenience of the students.		

S. No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No	lf No, Reason thereof
5.	The number of examination centers in a city or State must be proportionate to the studentenrolment from the region	Yes	
6.	Building and grounds of the examination centre	Yes	
	must be clean and in good condition.		
7.	The examination centre must have an	Yes	
	examination hall with adequate seating capacity and		
	basic amenities		
8.	Fire extinguishers must be in working order, locations	Yes	
	well marked and easily accessible. Emergency exits must		
	be clearly identified and		
	clear of obstructions		
9.	The Examination Centre shall have adequate and	Yes	
	comfortable seating capacity and amenities including		
	adequate lighting, ventilation and clean drinking water		
	facilities		
10.	Safety and security of the examination centre must be ensured	Yes	
11.	Restrooms must be located in the same building as the	Yes	
	examination centre, and restrooms must be clean,		
	supplied with necessary items, and in working order		
12.	Provision of drinking water must be made for	Yes	
	learners		
13.	Adequate parking must be available near the	Yes	
	examination centre		
14.	Facilities for Persons with Disabilities should be	Yes	
	available		

4.2 Compliance status of 'Evaluation' and 'Certification' – As per Regulations 15 and 16 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	lf No, Reason thereof
1	The Higher Educational Institution shall adopt the guidelines issued by the Commission for the conduct of proctored examinations.	Yes. Uploaded	
2	A Higher Educational Institution offering Open and Distance Learning Programmes shall have a mechanism well in place for evaluation of learners enrolled through Open and Distance Learning mode and their certification.	Yes Uploaded mechanism	
3	The evaluation shall include two types of assessments continuous or formative assessment and summative assessment in the form of end semester examination or term end examination: Provided that no semester or year-end examination shall be held unless:	Yes Uploaded	
	 i) the Higher Educational Institution is satisfied that at least 75 per cent. of the programme of study stipulated for the semester or year has been actually conducted; 		
	 ii) For Open and Distance Learning mode: the learner has minimum attendance of 75 per cent. in the programme specific Personal Contact Programme (excluding counselling) and lab component of each of the programmes; and detailed attendance records have been maintained by Learner Support Centre/Regional Centre/ Higher Educational Institution 		

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
4	The curricular aspects, assessment criteria and credit framework for the award of Degree programmes at undergraduate and postgraduate level and/or Post Graduate Diploma programmes through Open and Distance Learning mode shall be evolved by adopting same standards as being followed in conventional mode by the dual mode Higher Educational Institutions and in Open Distance Learning mode by the Open Universities	Yes (Uploaded)	
5	 The weightage for different components of assessments for Open and Distance Learning mode shall be as under: (i) continuous or formative assessment (in semester): Maximum 30 per cent. (ii) summative assessment (end semester examination or term end examination): Minimum 70 per cent. 	Yes (Sample Question Paper Uploaded)	
6	The Higher Educational Institution shall notify all assessment tools to be used for formative and summative assessments	Yes (Uploaded)	

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
7	Marks or grades obtained in continuous assessment and end semester examinations or term end examinations shall be shown separately in the grade card	Yes (Sample Uploaded)	
8	A Higher Educational Institution offering a Programme in Open and Distance Learning mode shall adopt a rigorous process in development of question papers, question banks, assignments and their moderation, conduct of examination, evaluation of answer scripts by qualified teachers, and result declaration, and shall so frame thequestion papers as to ensure that no part of the syllabus is left out of study by a learner.	Yes (Process Uploaded)	
9	The examination of the programmes in Open and Distance learning mode shall be managed by the examination or evaluation Unit of the Higher Educational Institution and shall be conducted in the examination centre as given under these regulations.	Yes (Uploaded list of Examination Centers)	
10	 (a) The Examination Centre shall have proper monitoring mechanisms for Closed-Circuit Television (CCTV) recording of the entire examination procedure. (b) Availability of biometric system 	No Examinations conducted due to Covid – 19. No Examinations conducted due to Covid – 19.	

S.No.	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	lf No, Reason thereof
	(c) The attendance of examinees shall be authenticated through biometric system as per Aadhaar details or other Government identifiers of Indian learners	No Examinations conducted due to Covid – 19.	
	(d) In case of non-availability of the Closed- Circuit Television facilities, the Higher Educational Institution shall ensure that proper videography be conducted and video recordings are submitted by particular incharge of examination centre to the Higher Educational Institution	No Examinations conducted due to Covid – 19.	
11	The Higher Educational Institution shall retain all such Closed- Circuit Television recordings in archives for a minimum period of five years	NA	
12	(a) There shall be an observer for each of the Examination Centre appointed by the Higher Educational Institution and	NA	
	(b) It shall be mandatory to have observer report submitted to the Higher Educational Institution	NA	
13	 (a) All end semester examinations or term end examinations for programmes offered through Open and Distance Learning mode shall be conducted 	Yes	

S.No	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
	through proctored examination (pen- paper or online or computer-based testing) within Territorial Jurisdiction, in the examination centre as mentioned in these regulations.		
	(b) The Exams shall be under the direct control and responsibility of the Open and Distance Learning mode Institution	Yes	
14	The Examination Centre shall be located in Government Institutions like Kendriya Vidyalaya(s), Navodaya Vidyalaya(s), Sainik School(s), State Government Schools, etc. can also be identified as examination center(s) under direct overall supervision of a Higher Educational Institution offering education under the Open and Distance Learning mode including approved affiliated colleges under the University system in the Country and no Examination Centres shall be allotted to private organizations or unapproved Higher Educational Institutions	Yes	
15	The Learner Support Centres, as defined in the regulations and within the territorial jurisdiction, can also be used as examination centres provided, they fulfill the criteria of an examination centre as defined in these regulations	Yes	

S.No	Provisions in Regulations	Whether complied Yes/No If Yes, Upload relevant document	If No, Reason thereof
16	The 'Examination Centre' shall be established within	Yes	
	the territorial jurisdiction of the Higher Educational Institution		
	institution		
17	(a) Each award of Degree at undergraduate and	Yes	
	postgraduate level and post graduate diploma for	(Samples	
	Open and DistanceLearning shall be assigned a	Uploaded)	
	unique identification number and shall have		
	i. Photograph		
	ii. Aadhaar number or other government		
	recognized identifier or Passport number, as		
	applicable,		
	iii. Other relevant details of the learner		
	along with the Programme name.		
	(b) Each award shall also be uploaded on	NA	
	the National Academic Depository		
18	It shall be mandatory for Higher Educational Institution	Yes	
	to mention the following on the backside of each of the	(Sample	
	degrees/certificates and mark sheets issued by the	Uploaded)	
	Higher Educational Institution to the learners (for each		
	semester certificate and at the end of the programme):		
	(i) Mode of delivery; (ii) Date of admission; (iii) Date of		
	completion; (iv) Name and address of all Learner		
	Support Centres (only for Open and Distance		
	Learning); (v) Name and address of all Examination		
	Centres		

4.3 Whether any examination held through online mode.

If yes, provide details regarding technology enabled online test with all the security arrangements ensuring transparency and credibility of the examinations, or through the Proctored Examination

No. At present, the University does not offer any Online programme.

4.4 Result and Student Progression:

Semester	Programme	No. of	No. of	No. of	% of students	% of
beginning	name	students	students	students	passed	students
8 8 8		admitted	appeared in	progressed to	F	passed in
			exams	next year		first class
	B.A	1809	1356	552	41	95
	B.Ed	638	638	565	89	97
	B.Com	37	28	Under process	Under process	Under process
	B.Sc (Life	498	374	144	39	96
	Science)					
	B.Sc	178	134	48	36	94
	(Physical					
	Science)					
	M.A	252	189	89	47	89
	(Arabic)					
	MA	637	476	417	88	87
	(English)					
November,	M.A (Hindi)	75	56	44	79	86
2020-21	M.A	229	172	136	79	87
2020-21	(History)					
	M.A	282	211	31	15	90
	(Islamic					
	Studies)					
	M.A (Urdu)	1578	1184	942	80	92
	Diploma in	129	97	49	51	95
	JMC					
	Diploma in	20	15	4	27	94
	TE					
	Certificate	9	7	1	14	100
	in FEUS					
	Certificate	49	37	15	41	92
	of PUE					

Part – V: Programme Project Report (PPR) and Self-Learning Material (SLM)

5.1 Compliance status of 'Guidelines on Programme Project Report' – As per Annexure -V of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that PPRs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.

Yes, DDE, MANUU comply with the UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020, as mentioned in Annexure-V. All PPRs are prepared as per the guidelines specified in the Regulations; such as; (Contents of PPR: Programmes mission and objectives, Relevance of the program with HEI's Mission and Goals, Nature of prospective target group of learners, Appropriateness of programme to be conducted in Open and Distance Learning, Instructional Design, Procedure for admissions, curriculum transaction and evaluation, Requirement of the laboratory support and Library Resources, Cost estimate of the programme and the provisions, Quality assurance mechanism and expected programme outcomes). The PPRs are presented in CIQA as well as in Academic Council of the University for approvals and implemented accordingly.

Samples and Authority approvals are uploaded.

5.2 Compliance status of 'Quality Assurance Guidelines of Learning Material in Multiple Media and Curriculum and Pedagogy' – As per Annexure - VI of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention compliance details against the requirements in terms of learning material (Print Media), Audio-Video Material, Online Material, Computer-based material and Curriculum and Pedagogy, as mentioned in the Annexure-VI of the Regulations for ODL programmes. The university has established a mechanism for the development of self-learning materials (SLMs) and audio-video materials, ensuring that these adhere to the UGC guidelines. The university follows the Learning Outcome based Curriculum Framework (LOCF) for the development of SLMs and the audio-video materials are designed to supplement and complement the SLMs. The university also ensures that the curriculum and pedagogy are in line with the UGC standards. The curriculum objectives are consistent with the mission of the university and the LOCF is taken into consideration while designing the curriculum. The university also ensures that the instructional methods, media, assessment and evaluation strategies are clearly spelt out. The university also ensures that the content is reliable and justifies the learning outcomes. Overall, DDE-MANUU is committed to ensuring that the quality standards set by the UGC are met in the development of learning materials, curriculum and pedagogy.

Samples Uploaded with authority approval

5.3 Compliance status in respect of Self-Learning Material– As per Annexure - VII of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the process followed to ensure that SLMs are prepared as per the guidelines mentioned in the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities shall also be mentioned.

We, at DDE, MANUU, ensure that the self-learning materials are prepared as per the UGC guidelines. We ensure that the Self Learning Materials (SLMs) are self-explanatory, self-contained, self-directed, self-motivating and self-evaluating. We also ensure that the SLMs are engaging and actively involve the learners. We ensure that our SLM contains learning objectives, assessment of prior knowledge, learning activities, feedback of learning activities, examples and illustrations, self-assessment questions/In-text questions, summary/key points, references for further studies, etc. Learner profiles, backgrounds and learning objectives and outcomes are considered before preparation of SLMs of each programme. SLMs are processed through the process of editing, proof reading and vetting before publishing it with ISBN numbers. We also ensure that the preparedness level of the Self Learning Materials (SLMs) is as per the UGC guidelines. The SLMs are approved by the statutory body of the university and the concerned regulatory body wherever applicable. Thus, we ensure that we comply with the UGC guidelines in order to provide the best quality of education to our students.

Samples Uploaded

Part – VI: Programme Delivery through Learner Support Centre (LSC)

6.1 Details of personal contact programmes implemented:

Please provide information in respect of programmes at UG, PG and PGD Programmes

S.	Progra	Centre Name	No. of	No. of	Total No. of	No. of
Ν	ms		Centres	PCP held	students	students
о.	name		Conduct	every	registered in	Attended on
			ed PCP	year	the	an average
					programme	basis
1		Al-Ameen College of Education, Bangalore		2	40	98%
2		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Darbhanga		2	31	98%
3		Dept. of Education & Training, Hyderabad		2	37	98%
4		Osmania College of Education, Kurnool		2	43	98%
5		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Asansol		2	09	100%
6		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Aurangabad		2	44	98%
7		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Bhopal		2	23	98%
8		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Sambhal		2	07	100%
9		DDE-Model B. Ed.(DM)Programme Centre, Hyderabad		2	39	98%
10	UG -	Panchsheel College of Education, Nirmal	20	2	40	98%
11	B.Ed. (DM)	Dr. Zakir Hussain Teacher Training Institute, Burhanpur	Centres	2	40	98%
12		Karim City College of Education, Jamshedpur, Jharkhand		2	09	100%
13		Kolkata College of Education, 24 Parganas (WB		2	08	100%
14		Anjuman-E-Islam's College of Education, Bijapur		2	44	98%
15		MANUU College of Teacher Education, Bidar		2	41	98%
16		Iqra College of Education, Jalgaon		2	43	98%
17		A.M. College of Education, Malegaon		2	41	98%
18		Al-Fatima Education Society B.Ed College, Patna		2	37	98%
19		Marthwada College of Education, Aurangabad		2	46	98%
20		Faculty of Education, JMI New Delhi		2	16	98%

6.2 Compliance status of 'Learner Support Centre' – As per Annexure – VIII ofUGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the process followed for identification of LSCs and the agreement terms for providing support to the learners thereby ensuring compliance to the LSCs provisions of the Regulations. The explicit details of approval by its Statutory Authorities/CIQA shall also be mentioned.

The institution follows the provisions of the regulation regarding the establishment and management of the LSCs and the deployment of work force and other support at the LSCs. The institution also adheres to the norms for empanelment of Academic Counsellors and counselling sessions as prescribed by the UGC. The institution has 09 Regional centers and 06 Sub- Regional Centers to monitor the functioning of the LSCs in order to ensure the quality of the Open and Distance Learning programme delivery. Moreover, the institution takes necessary action for closure of any non-performing Study Centre or Learner Support Centre. The approval of CIQA and Academic Council is taken before empanelment and closure of any LSC.

In the year 2020-21, no new LSC was introduced due to Covid-19 pandemic. Hence, sample approvals of CIQA and Academic Council are not attached.

6.3 LSC wise enrollment details (Not for Private University)

sno	Name & Address of College/Institute where LSC is Established (with pin code)	This LSC is LSC of how many HEIs (No. Names)	If yes all the HEI in same state as that of the LSC?	Name of HEI to which college. institute is affiliated (Where LSC is Establised)	Whether the college /institute is private or Govt. (where LSC is Established)	Name & contact details of the co-ordinator and Counselor	Qualification of Co- ordinator & Counselor	No. of Counselo rs	Program mes offered	Total enrolled students
1	Al-Haneef Educational Center Semra,Katesar Chandauli 221008 (U.P.	MANUU		Mahatma Gandhi Kashi Vidyapeeth , Varanasi, UP	Private	Dr. Musahib Ali (Coordinator), Mrs Shagufta Jamal Ansari, Mr. Imteyaz Ahmad	MA, UGC- NET, PhD	2	BA, BSc, B.Com	450
2	Veer Abdul Hameed Smarak P.G. College, Fatehpur Jungia Bazaar, Gorakhpur - 273013	MANUU		D D U Gorakhpur University, Gorakhpur, UP	Private	Mr. Zainul Abedin (Coordinator & Counselor)	MA, UGC- NET	2	BA	380
3	Alvi Girls Degree College Parsinpur Phoolpur Allahabad Pin- 212402	MANUU		Pro. Rajendra Singh (Rajju Bhaiya)Uni versity Paryagraj, UP	Private	Mr Mohammad Aasif (Coordinator)	MA, UGC NET	0	BA, MA	600
						Dr. Sayeeda Bano,(co- ordinator) Ph D				
		02; IGNOU		BN Mandal		Dr. Md Moqueem Ahmad Khan	Ph. D.			
4	BSS College Supaul, Bihar	and Nalanda Open	Bihar	University, Madhepura,	Govt	Md. Raqueeb Alam	NET	17	B.A & B.Sc	277
	852131	University, Bihar		Bihar		Dr, Sudhir Kumar Sing	Ph. D.			
						Dr, Dhear Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Mr. Ajay Anand	M. Phil.			
						Dr. Rafat Perwez	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Surendra Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Jay Laxmi	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Saman Ahmad	Ph. D.			
						Dr Satyendra Kumar Roy	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Md Rafat Perwez	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Sumit Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Amrendra Kumar Anand	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Arun Kumar Jha	Ph. D.			

HEI ID:023

Name of HEI: MANUU

						[
						Dr. Sayeeda Bano	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Subhashish Das	Ph. D.			
						Coordinator - Dr. Saiful Ahad 9525381351	Ph.D			
		01, Ml				Dr. M. A. Ghani	Ph. D.			
	Z. A. Islamia	Mazharul		Jai Prakash University,	C	Dr. S. Z. Ahmad	Ph. D.	10	B.A, Bcom,	100
	College Ahmad Ghani Nagar,	Haq Urdu and Farsi		Chapra, Bihar	Govt	Dr. Nahida Khatoon	Ph. D.	10	MA Hindi	120
	Siwan- 841226	Universtiy, Patna, Bihar		2 mui		Mr. F. A. Khan	M. A.			
5						Dr. B. Zaman	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Erum Altaf	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Shaukat A. Khan	Ph. D.			
						Mr. T. M. Khan	M. A.			
						Dr. Noor Alam	Ph. D.			
						Dr. M. E. Jawaid	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Md. Sanaullah, Ph. D.	Ph. D.			
						Prof. Nikhat Fatma	Ph. D.			
						Prof. Jagjiwan Prasad	Ph. D.			
	S. R. K. Goenka	02, IGNOU and Nalanda		Bihar		Prof. Shashi Kant Pandey	Ph. D.		B.A,	
6	College Main Road, Sitamarhi-	Open	Yes, Bihar	University, Muzaffarpu	Govt	Dr. Anand Kumar	Ph. D.	16	BCom,	309
	843302	University, Patna, Bihar		r, Bihar		Dr. Arale Shrikant Laxmanrao	Ph. D.		B.Sc	
						Dr. Md Asghar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Md Sanaullah	Ph. D.			
						Nisar Ahmad	NET			
						Dr. Ved Prakash Dubey	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Amrit Lal	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Ravi Pathak	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Rakesh Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Lalan Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Prof. Naval Kishor	Ph. D.			
						Prof. Shyam Kishor Sing	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Mukesh Kumar	Ph. D.			
	Samastipur College Jitwarpur,		Yes, in	LNMU,		Dr. Md. Jawed Anwa 8804053852	Ph. D.		B.A, B.Sc,	
7	Samastipur-	01, IGNOU	Bihar	Darbhanga, Bihar	Govt	Dr. Safwan Safi	Ph. D.	12	MA	220
	848134					Dr. Vinod	Ph. D.		English, MA	
						Dr. Ashish Pandey	Ph. D.		History & Hindi	
						Dr. Khurshid Ahmad	Ph. D.			
						Khan Dr. Safwan Safi	Ph. D.			
						Mr. Kunal	M. A., NET			
							.,			

						Dr. Abhinav Saket	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Anil Kumar	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Moinuddin Ansari	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Mukund Kumar	Ph.D	-		
						Dr. Mukund Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Amar Bahadur Shukla 8527944722/	Ph. D.			
	M. P. Sinha			Bihar		Dr. Md. Serajul Haque Faizi	Ph. D.			
8	Science College Gobarsahi,			University, Muzaffarpu	Govt	Dr. Saifullah Ansari	Ph. D.	8	B.A and	220
	Muzaffarpur Bihar-842001	NA	NA	r, Bihar		Dr. Amar Nath Sharma	Ph. D		B.Sc	220
						Dr. Amar Bahadur Shukia	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Shekhar Shankar Mishra	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Rajkumar Singh	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Abdul Barkat	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Deepak Kumar	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Syed Abuzar Ali,	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Shafikur Rahman	Ph. D.	-	D.A.	
	Dr. R. M. L. S. College Diwan	Nalanda		Bihar		Dr. Serajul Haq Faizi	Ph. D.		B.A, Bcom,	
9	Road, Sutapatti, Muzaffarpur	Open University,	Yes, Bihar	University, Muzaffarpu	Govt	Mr. Jainath Kumar	NET	17	B.Sc, BCA,	
	Bihar -842001	Patna, Bihar		r, Bihar		Mr. Atif Rabbani	NET		BBA	30
						Mr. Mukesh Sardar	NET			
						Dr. Abdul Aziz T.K.	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Sahela	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Gyan Prakash	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Anamika	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Ashok Kumar Shah	Ph. D.			
	MS College Motihari,					Dr. Mohd. Mashhoor Ahmad, 7417425382 Email: mashhooralig42@gmail. com	Ph.D	17	B.A, B.Sc, MA	2.00
10	Motihari, East Champara Bihar-		Yes, Bihar		Govt	Prof. Md Equebal Husain	Ph. D.	17	English, MA	269
	845401	01, IGNOU		Bihar		Dr. Mohd Mashhoor Ahmad	Ph. D.		History & Hindi	
				University, Muzaffarpu		Mr. Santosh Kumar Lal	NET			
				r, Bihar		Dr. Rizwana Khatoon	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Preeti Kumari	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Kashid Anwar	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Safikur Rahman	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Vipu Vaibhav	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Amit Kumar	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Saniv Kumar	Ph. D.	1		

11 DS College Research Research Kubin - Skitors 01, KNOU Yes, Baba Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Perma Perma Perma Perma Name Perma Pe	1 1							DI D	1	1 1	
11 Dr. Pavan Kunar Ph. D. Ph. D. 11 Dr. Mol. Nesson Hinge Ph. D. 11 Dr. Soluty Ph. D. 11 Dr. College Ph. D. 11 Dr. College Ph. D. 11 Participation Provide 12 Copeshwar Ph. P. 12 Copeshwar PA 13 Millat College NA 14 Millat College NA 13 Millat College NA 14 Millat College NA 15 Millat College NA 16 NA Standi 17 Millat College NA 18 NA NA 19 NA NA 10 NA 11 Millat College NA 12 Copeshwar NA 13 Millat College NA 14 NA NA 15 Nillat College NA 16 National Millat Charabath Ph. D. 17 Millat College NA 18 NA NA 19 NA NA 112 College Hathwa NA							Dr. Narendra Singh	Ph. D.			
Indiana NA NA <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>											
11 Dis College Ramagar, Kathur -854105 0.1, GNOU Yes, Bihar Pamea University. Pamea University. Pamea Discussion.227135978 Goot Dr. C. B. L. Dask Ph. D. Dr. A. K. Thatar Ph. D. Dr. A. K. Thatar Ph. D. Dr. A. K. Thatar Ph. D. A. K. Thatar Ph. D. Dr. A. K. Thatar Ph. D. B. A., B. B. A.,							Dr. Pawan Kumar	Ph. D.			
11 DS Collage Ramingar, Kather 354105 01, IGNOU Yes, Biar Humen, Yes, Biar American Humen, Biar For K. Pankaj Dr. C. B. L. Das M. Piu, INFL BA, Koon, B.S. BA, MA, MA, MA, MA, MA, MA, MA, MA, MA, M							Dr. Md. Nesarul Haque	Ph. D.			
11 PS Collage Remonger, Kaihar SS 4105 01, KENOU Yes, Bihar Purnea University, Bihar Govt Dr. K. Pankaj Ph. D. B. So, Dr. A. K. Thakkar Ph. D. 12 Gopeshwar Collageni M1455 01, KENOU Yes, Bihar Parkash University, Bihar Govt Dr. K. Thakar Ph. D. B. So, Dr. A. K. Thakar Ph. D. 12 Gopeshwar Collageni M1455 NA NA NA Jai Prakash University, Bihar Govt Mather Massin Ph. D. Ph. D. Ph. D. 12 Gopeshwar Collageni M1455 NA NA NA Jai Prakash University, Chapra, Bihar Govt Mather Manual Manual University, Chapra, Bihar Govt Mather Manual Manual University, Chapra, Bihar Govt Mather Mr. Hiraran Rij Ph. D. 113 Milar Colega, 846004 NA NA NA Jai Prakash University, Chapra, Bihar Govt Dr. Manoj Kumar Ph. D. 113 Milar Colega, 846004 NA NA NA NA NA Jai Prakash University, Chapra, Bihar Govt Dr. Manoj Kumar Ph. D. 113 Milar Colega, 846004 NA NA NA So Dr. Manoj Kumar								PhD			
 I) DS College Ramanger, Kathar - 854.05 I) L (KXOU) Yes, Bihar Yes, Mandal Yes, Ar. Katar, Kimana Yes, Natar, Kimana Yes, Mihar Yes, Markatar, Kimana Yes, Markatar, Kimanar, Kimar, Kimar, Kimarar, Kimara							Mr. S. K. Upadhya	M. Phil., NET		· · · ·	
11 Rammar, Rankur, S54105 01, KONU Yes, Bilar Govi Pients, Pients, Rankur, S54105 Govi Dr. C. B. L. Das Ph. D. MA MA 11 Rammar, Rankur, S54105 01, KONU Yes, Bilar Govi Pients, Pient							Dr. K. Pankaj	Ph. D.		B.Sc,	
11 Kathar 854105 U1, KNOU Ye, Bindr Purnea, Bihar Gov Dr. A. K.Thakur Ph. D. 35 Highin, MAy, HMay, MA ODS 2 Kathar 854105 V1, KNOU Ye, Bindr Pi, Bihar Dr. A. K.Thakur Ph. D. 55 Highin, MAy, HMay, MA 4 Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. 5 Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. 10 Dr. Asimi Singha Ph. D. Dr. Asimi Singha Ph. D. Dr. J. Chandra Ph. D. 10 Dr. Ashi Khatoon Ph. D. Dr. Ashi Khatoon Ph. D. Dr. Ashi Khatoon Ph. D. 11 Gopshwar NA NA NA Funcasing MA NET 12 Gopshwar NA NA Funcasing Govt Manosiang Ph. D. 12 Golgenj 841436 NA Internasing MAT Dr. Manoj Kumar Ph. D. 13 Millat Cologe, Bihar NA LNMU, Chapra, Bihar Govt Dr. Manoj Kumar Ph. D. 13 Millat Cologe, Bihar NA LNMU, D. Govt Manoj Kumar Ph. D. 14 Din							Dr. C. B. L. Das	Ph. D.			
12 Gopeshwar Gopeshwar Gopeshwar Gopeshwar Bik Paker, Bakobas S46004 NA NA In Multi In Pakas In Multi In Pakas In Multi In Pakas In Multi In Pakas In Multi In Pakas In Multi In College, Bik Paker, Bakobas In Multi In College Bik Paker, Bakobas In Multi In College In Multi In College	11		01, IGNOU	Yes, Bihar	Purnea,	Govt	Dr. A. K.Thakur	Ph. D.	35		603
12 Gopeshwar Gopalganj 841436 NA NA LNMU, Darkash, Drakb, Drakash, Drakb, Drakash, Drakash, Drakash, Drakash, Drak					Bihar		Dr. J. Chandra	Ph. D.		History,	
Image: Probability of the series of							Dr. Sumit Singha	Ph. D.		Hindi,	
Index Image: Second S							Dr. Anwar Hussain	Ph. D.		MA Urdu	
Image: stand s							Dr. A. L. Haidry	Ph. D.			
Image: Problem in the second secon							Dr. Azizul Islam	Ph. D.			
12 Gogeshwar Gogeshwar Gogeshwar Subari 84136 NA NA Jai Prakash Jui Vrakash University, Chapra, Bihar MA MA NA NA A Salafi NA NA Salafi NA NA NA NA M NA NA Salafi NA Salafi NA Salafi NA NA </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Dr. Arshi Khatoon</td> <td>Ph. D.</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							Dr. Arshi Khatoon	Ph. D.			
Independent of the second se								Ph. D.			
Image: Constraint of the service of								NET			
IndicateIndicat							Dr. S. N. Mandal	Ph. D.			
In the second							Mr. Ghulam Sarwar	M. A., SLET.			
12Gopeshwar College Hathwa Gopaganj 841436NANANAJai Prakash Juinversity, Chapra, BiharGovtImage: Construction of the second sec							Dr. Surendra Jha	Ph. D.			
12Corpestivation Goalganj 841436NANANAUniversity, Chapra, BiharGovtDr. Bramhdeo MandalPh. D.7B.A and B.Sc21412College Hattwa Goalganj 841436NANANANANANANAM.AM.AM.ADr. Bramhdeo MandalPh. D.7B.A and B.Sc21413Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, B.C39713Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, BCom and B.Sc39714Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, BCom and B.Sc39713Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam Ph. D. Dr. Nijoy MishraPh. D. D. Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.14NANANANANALNMU, DADr. Mascia Alam AnsariPh. D.15N. NANANANADADAPh. D. Dr. N.S. R. PrasadPh. D.16N. NANANANANANANANA17NA <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>Mr. Hiraman Raj 9852721334</td><td>MA NET</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>							Mr. Hiraman Raj 9852721334	MA NET			
12 College Hathwa Gopalganj 841436 NA NA NA Oniversity, Bihar Govt Dr. Bramhdeo Mandal Ph. D. 7 B.A and B.Sc 214 12 Gopalganj 841436 NA NA NA Anpra, Bihar Milar Ph. D. Mr. Imtyaz Ahmad NET 7 B.A and B.Sc 214 13 Millat Colege, Bibl Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 NA NA LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar Govt Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159 Ph. D. 21 B.A. B.A. 13 Millat Colege, Bibl Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 NA NA LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar Govt Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159 Ph. D. 21 B.A. B.A. 13 Millat Colege, Bibl Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 NA LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar Govt Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159 Ph. D. 21 B.A. BCom and B.Sc BCom and B.Sc 14 Darbhanga - 846004 NA International ph. D. Dr. Mohit Thakur Ph. D. D. 15 Dr. Masaria Ph. D. Dr. Insan Ali Ph. D. D. Dr. M.C. Mishra Ph. D. 16 Dr. M.C. Mishra Ph. D. Dr. S. R. Prasad Ph. D. D.		Gopeshwar					Dr. Md Jamaluddin	Ph. D.			
13Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Manoj KumarPh. D.13Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159Ph. D.10Dr. Monoj KumarPh. D.21B.A, BCom and B.ScB.A, BCom and B.ScS9710Dr. Mohit ThakurPh. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.10Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal Ph. D.Ph. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal Ansari11Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.Dr. M. S. R. PrasadPh. D.	12	College Hathwa	NA	NA	Chapra,	Govt	Dr. Bramhdeo Mandal	Ph. D.	7		214
Image: height of the system		copaigaily of 100			Bihar		Dr. Manoj Kumar	Ph. D.		Dise	
Image: space of the system							Mr. Imtyaz Ahmad	NET			
Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, BCom and B.Sc39713Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, BCom and B.Sc39713Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004NANALNMU, Darbhanga, BiharGovtDr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159PhD21B.A, BCom and B.Sc39714Dr. Dr. Or. V. Vijoy MishraPh. D. Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.15Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.16Dr. S. R. PrasadPh. D.							Dr. Sayed Raza	Ph. D.			
13 Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 NA LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar Govt Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159 PhD 21 B.A, BCom and B.Sc 397 13 Millat Colege, Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 NA LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar Govt Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam 7903890159 PhD 21 B.A, BCom and B.Sc 397 14 Dr. Mohit Thakur Ph. D. Dr. Dr. Mohit Thakur Ph. D. Dr. B.A, BCom and B.Sc 10 15 Dr. Mohit Thakur Ph. D. Dr. Dr. Ayaz Ahmad Ph. D. Dr. B.A, BCom and B.Sc 10 16 Dr. Mustafa Kamal Ansari Ph. D. Dr. Dr. Dr. Insan Ali Ph. D. 10 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Dr. Manoj Kumar</td> <td>Ph. D.</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							Dr. Manoj Kumar	Ph. D.			
Bibi Paker, Darbhanga - 846004 Darbhanga, Bihar Darbhanga, Bihar Darbhanga, Bihar Prof. Dr. Vijoy Mishra Ph. D. & D. Litt. BCom and B.Sc Dr. Mohit Thakur Ph. D. Dr. Ayaz Ahmad Ph. D. Dr. Mustafa Kamal Ansari Ph. D. Dr. Insan Ali Ph. D. Dr. M.C. Mishra Ph. D. Dr. S. R. Prasad Ph. D.							Mr. Hiraman Raj	NET			
Darbhanga - 846004BiharProf. Dr. Vijoy MishraPh. D. & D. Litt.and B.ScDr. Mohit ThakurPh. D.Dr. Ayaz AhmadPh. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Insan AliPh. D.Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.Dr. S. R. PrasadPh. D.	13		NA	NA		Govt		PhD	21		397
Dr. Mohit ThakurPh. D.Dr. Ayaz AhmadPh. D.Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Insan AliPh. D.Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.Dr. S. R. PrasadPh. D.		Darbhanga -									
Dr. Mustafa Kamal AnsariPh. D.Dr. Insan AliPh. D.Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.Dr. S. R. PrasadPh. D.							Dr. Mohit Thakur				
Ansari Ph. D. Dr. Insan Ali Ph. D. Dr. M.C. Mishra Ph. D. Dr. S. R. Prasad Ph. D.							Dr. Ayaz Ahmad	Ph. D.			
Dr. Insan AliPh. D.Dr. M.C. MishraPh. D.Dr. S. R. PrasadPh. D.								Ph. D.			
Dr. M.C. Mishra Ph. D. Dr. S.R. Prasad Ph. D.								Ph. D.			
Dr. S.R. Prasad Ph. D.							Dr. M.C. Mishra				
Dr. S. Rani Kolay Ph. D.							Dr. S .R. Prasad	Ph. D.			
							Dr. S. Rani Kolay	Ph. D.			

						Dr. Sunita Jha	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Soni Sharma	Ph. D.	1		
						Dr. Kirti Chaurasia	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Modasir Hassan Bhat	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Md. Jamshaid Alam	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Abdur Rafi	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Md. Shahnawaz Alam	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Nasrin Suraiya	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Rajkishor Paswan	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Ismat Jahan	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Manish Kumar	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Zoha Siddiqui	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Radha Narayan	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Hafizur Rahman Khan, 8090915665	Ph.D			
						Dr. Mohd Shafi Ahmad	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Fakhre Alam	Ph. D.			
	MJK College,					Dr. Farooque Azam	Ph. D.			
	Bettiah Main City Bettiah (West					Mr. Tathagat Banerjee	NET		МА	
	Champaran) Bihar-845438					Dr. Anshita Shukla	Ph. D.		English, MA	
14		NA		Bihar University,	Govt	Dr. Shail.K. Verma	Ph. D.	13	History, MA	153
				Muzaffarpu r, Bihar	Gow	Dr. Menka	Ph. D.		Hindi B.A and	155
						Dr. Hafizurrhman	Ph. D.		B.A and B.Sc	
						Dr. Vijay	Ph. D.	-		
						Dr. Upendra Kumar	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Mukesh	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Chandersekahar	Ph. D.	-		
						Mohd. Farooq Alam	Ph. D.			
	Govt. Degree					Mr. Nehal Ahmad, 8404983003	MANET			
15	College, Bagha - I,Chotki Patti, PO.			Bihar University,		Dr. Ajay Kumar	Ph. D.		B.A,	
	Badgaon, Bagaha- 1, Bagha, West	NA	NA	Muzaffarpu	Govt	Dr. Sadeep Kumar Sigh	Ph. D.	3	BCom and B.Sc	4
	Champaran- 845101			r, Bihar		Dr. Ramesh Sigh	Ph. D.			
16	MKS College, Trimuhan- Chandauna, Vill+PO - Chandauna, Jale, Darbhanga, Bihar - 847303	02, IGNOU and Nalanda Open University, Bihar	Yes, Bihar	LNMU, Darbhanga, Bihar	Govt	Dr. Sadiq Iqbal 8448564778	PhD	not available	BA, BCom and BSc	47
17	Marwari College, Kishanganj, Bihar - 855107	02, IGNOU and Nalanda Open University, Bihar	Yes, Bihar	Purnea University, Purnea, Bihar	Govt	Dr. Md. Quaseem Akhtar, 9470120116;		not available	MA Urdu, MA English, MA	91

									History, MA Hindi, BA, BSc	
						Dr. Izhar Hussain 7319615008;	Ph.D			
						Dr. Ankita Vishwakarma	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Sita Kumari	Ph.D.			
						Sri Gyandeep Gautam	NET			
						Dr. Md. Izhar Hussain	Ph.D.		MA Urdu,	
		02, IGNOU				Dr. Md. Sadique Hussain	Ph.D.		MA English,	
18	Dumos College	and Nalanda	Yes, Bihar	Purnea University,	Govt	Md. Aftab Alam	NET	27	MA	61
18	Purnea College, Purnea - 854301	Open University,	res, Binar	Purnea, Bihar	Govt	Dr. Md. Mujahid Hussain	Ph.D.	27	History, MA	64
		Bihar				Dr. Marghoob Alam	Ph.D.		Hindi , BA,	
						Dr. A.H. Waheedi	Ph.D.		BCom and BSc	
						Dr. Ejaz Ahmad Ansari	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Devendra Pathak	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Abdus Salam	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Wasi Ahmad	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Ishtiyaque Ahmad	Ph.D.			
						Prof. Naseem Ahmad	MA			
						Dr. Md. Rauf	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Akarmullah Khan	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Noor Alam	Ph.D.			
						Prof. Naeem Uddin	MSc			
						Dr. Md. Shafique Alam	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Tamanna Perween	Ph.D.			
						Md. Mujahidul Islam	Fazil - MA			
						Md. Sarwar Alam	Fazil - MA			
						Prof. Jawaid Ahmed	MA NET			
						Prof. Md. Shahjahan	MA NET			
						Prof. Shakil Ahmad	MSc NET			
						Prof. Mushtaque	MA NET			
						Dr. M. Marghoob Alam	PhD		MA English,	
19	Ram Krishna College,	02, IGNOU and Nalanda	Yes, Bihar	LNMU, Darbhanga,	Govt	Dr. Md. Khalid Anjum Usmani	Ph.D.	9	MA History,	33
	Madhubani - 847211	Open University,	.,	Bihar		Dr. Deepak Tripathi	Ph.D.		MA Hindi, B.	
		Bihar				Dr. Abrar Ahmad	Ph.D.		Ed., BA, BCom	
						Dr. Hani Darshan	Ph.D.		and BSc	
						Dr. Shazia Rahman	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Chandan Kumar Jhan	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Arvind Verma	Ph.D.			

						Dr. Abdul Wahab	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Md. Amir Hamza	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Tanzeel Ather,	Ph.D.		MA	
						Md. Hakimuddin	MA, BEd		Urdu, MA	
				Purnea		Naushad Alam	MA, BEd		English, MA	
20	Araria College, Araria - 854311	01, IGNOU	Yes, Bihar	University, Purnea,	Govt	Rajesh Kumar	MA, NET	13	History, MA	202
				Bihar		Kanhaiya Kumar Mishra	MA, BEd		Hindi, BA,	
						Md. Mushtaque Alam	MA, BEd		Bcom and B.	
						Md. Kazim Ajmal	MA, BEd		Sc.	
						Dr. Brijkishor Ram	Ph.D.			
						Md Jawaid Alam	MA, BEd			
						Dr. Abdus Salam	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Noman Haider	Ph.D.			
						Kundan Kumar	M.Phil			
21	Jai Prakash University, Chapra - 841302	01, IGNOU	Yes, Bihar	JP University, Chapra, Bihar, India	Govt	Dr. Syed Raza, 7739934954,		not available	MA Urdu, MA English, MA History, MA Hindi, B.Ed.	22
22	Maulana Azad College of Arts Science & Commerce Rauza Bagh, Aurangabad (19021)	YCMOU certificate courses	Yes	Affiliated with Dr. Baba Saheb Ambedkar Marathwad a University, Aurangabd	Govt Aided Institute	Dr. Pathan Mohd Arif Ali Khan {Coordinator}- 9423456007 Dr. Shaikh Anish (9890705912) Ms. Shaikh Rehana Begum (9326381864) Dr. Gazala Parveen (9325217306) Dr. Abdullah Chaoush (9028212147) Dr. Syeda Lubna Shireen (9860733913) Dr. Najim Asra (9372242413) Dr. Afroz Begum (9096921739) Mr. Mohammed Sadique Nadvi (9422705985) Dr. Shabnnor Begum Ansari (9420139982) Dr. Shaikh Shahid Gafoor (9975134895) Dr. Syed Atheruddin Quadri (9890710989 Dr. Abdul Jaleel Abdul Haque (9767922042) Dr. Samreen Fatema (9766425542) Dr. Abdul Ahad (9860077890)	Phd {NET}- Chemistry M.A, Ph.D {English} M.A, Ph.D {Urdu} M.A, Ph.D {History} M.A, Ph.D {History} M.A, Ph.D {Pol Science} M.A, Ph.D {Pol Science} M.A, Ph.D {Sociology} M.A, NET {Islamic Studies} M.A, Ph.D {Journalism} M.Sc Ph.D {Journalism} M.Sc Ph.D{Zoolog y} M.Sc Ph.D {Physics} M.Sc Ph.D{Chemis try} M.Sc Ph.D{Chemis	21	BA, B.Com, B.Sc MA(Urdu, English, Arabic, History, Islamic Studies, Certificat r Courses, DJMC	428

			1				1 .			
							try}			
						Dr. Qudsia Begum (9975848755)	M.Sc Ph.D{Botany }			
						Dr. Shaikh Tarannum Tanveer (9767698286)	M.Sc Ph.D{Zoolog y}			
						Dr. Mohd Mukhtar (7775001100)	M.Sc SET{Mathem atics}			
						Dr. Khan Mohd Sanaullah (9420330196)	M.Com Ph.D			
						Jalees Ahmed Shaikh- Coordinator-9022898185	MA {NET}- Urdu			
	Samadiya College					Dr.Mohd Muquim 8855989812	PhD {NET}- Urdu			
	of Arts and Commerce				D	Dr Qutbuddin Abdul	PhD {NET}-		D.4 /D	
23	349Samad Nagar,Kaneri-	1 YCMOU	Yes	University of Mumbai	Private- Unaided	Majeed-7276046260 Shaikh Aqueel Ahmed-	Urdu MA-{NET]-	8	BA/Bco m	378
	Bhiwandi-Thane-					9029351961 Momin Ejaz Ahmed	Urdu			
	MS-421302					Ghulam Mustafa-	MA{NET}- Urdu			
						9322117108 Dr Nair Deepak	PhD{NET}-			
						Govindkutty- 9890346634	English			
						Ms Anita Vasant Ubake-	MA{NET}-			
						8806810684 Dr. Mohd Arif	English MA Ph.D			
	Abida Inamdar					DI. Mond Am	Geography			
24	Senior College Arts, Science and Commerce -2390 KB Hidayatullah Road-Azam Campus-Pune- 411001	1 {IGNOU}	National Jurisdiction	Savitraibai Phule Pune University- Pune	Autonomous College	Dr Mohd Ibrahim Mohd Usman{Coordinator}- 9209194303	PhD {Urdu}	Nil	UG/PG/B BA/BCA	63
25	National Campus, National Campus, Maulana Azad Road, Sarda Circle, Nashik - 422001. Maharashtra	Nil	No	Savitribai Phule Pune University (SPPU)	Private	Co - Ordinator Mr. Khan Sajjad Haider Khan Naeem Khan Mobile No:- 9890918618	Co -Ordinator :- M.A. B.Ed (Urdu) NET	0	BA/Bco m/BSC {Plain and Compute r Science}/ BBA	63
	MGV's					Mr Ishtiyaq Ahmed Iqbal Ahmed {Coordinator}- 9326185639 Dr Mubeen Ansari-	PhD {Commerce} MA Phd			
	Arts,Commerce and Science			Savitribai Phule Pune		8983152574	{NET}-Urdu		BA/Bco m/BSc/B	
26	College-Qidwai College- Malegaon-Nasik-	Nil	NA	University- Pune	Private-Aided	Dr Naseem Bano- 9766695487	MA Phd {NET}-Pol Science	7	M/BSC/B Voc/M Com	182
	MS-423203					Mr Ziyaur Rahman- 8796782876	MSc{SET}- Zoology MA			
						Dr Abid Husain- 9922384032	Phd{NET}- Urdu			
						Ms Shaziya Nausheen- 8446728878	MA{NET}- Urdu			
				-		Dr Arif Anjum- 9764558895	M Com- PhD			
27	Sholapur Social Association's Arts and Commerce	Nil	NA	Punyashlok Ahliyadevi Holkar	Private-Aided	Dr Shaikh Gause Ahmed Nabilal-Coordinator- 9921853663	PhD {NET}- Urdu	6	BA/Bco m/MA{U rdu}	278
	College New Building-			Solapur University		Prof Tasneem Bano Murtuza Waddo-	MA {SET}- Urdu			

	Siddeshwerpeth-					8421587706				
	Solapur-MS- 413005					Dr A Rahim A Mujeb	MA {PhD}-			
						Gadwal-9420660358 Prof Jainuddin Abbasalli	Sociology MA {SET}-			
						Patel-9960817546	History			
						Prof Md Sadique A Aleem Shipai- 8055825442	MA{SET}- Political Science			
						Prof BhaleraoVaibhav Sunil-8605559724	MA{SET}- English			
	M S College of Arts, Science,Commerc					Dr Mohd Zubair {Coordinator}- 9921853663	PhD {NET}- Urdu		D.4 (D)	
28	e and BMS-M H Mohani Road- Habib Educational	No	NA	University of Mumbai	Private Degree College	Mr Skhirsagar Duresh Radheshyam-	MA {SET}Englis h	3	BA/Bco m/BSc/B MS/	167
	Complex- Kausa- Mumbra-Thane- MS-400612					Mr Mirza Aftab-	MA {NET}- Urdu			
	Fajandar Women			University	Private-	Dr Fakhruddin Ali Ahmed {Coordinator}- 9822693384	PhD {Physics}		BA/Bco	
29	College-Vahoor- Raigad-402301	Nil	NA	of Mumbai	Unaided	Shaikh A Hakeem- 9403091960	M Phil {Botany}	4	m/BSc	127
	Raigad 402501					Mr Juned Abdul Aziz-	M Phil			
						7020444572 Dr Mohd Rafeeq- 9226203607	{Urdu} PhD{History			
						Details of Coordinator Dr. Abdul Samad Abdul Basit Mob No.: 9225302029	MA, Ph.D.		BA (with	115
						Details of Counselors			all subjects)	
						Prof. Fareed Ahemad Nahri 9225303317	MA, NET	5	B.Sc.	
	Anjuman Ishat-E- Taleem Beed's			Dr Babasaheb		Dr. Abdul Anees 9226279728	MA, M.Phil, Ph.D.	. 5	MA (all subjects)	
30	Milliya Arts, Science and Management	No	NA	Ambedkar Marathwad a	Government Aided	Dr. Shaikh Hussain Imam 9850683940	MA, M.Phil, Ph.D.			
	Science College, Beed-431122 (LSC No-19079)			University- Aurangaba d		Dr. Mohamamd Qayyum Farooqui 8668395850	MA, Ph.D.			
						Dr. Syed Tanveer 8805564281	MA, M.Phil, Ph.D.			
31	Haji Ahmed Sardar Arts and Science College- Deopur-Dhule- MS-424001	Nil	NA	Kavayitri Bahinabai Chaudhari North Maharastra University Jalgaon	Private- Unaided	This year LSc has yet be submit PTS proposal	NA	Nil	BA/BSc	192
32	Dr Mohd Badruddin Senior College-Moti Bagh Road- Behind Kai	Nil	NA	Dr Baba Saheb Ambedkar Marathwad a	Private- Unaided	Dr Shaikh Mushtaq Shaikh Gulam Rasool- {Coordinator}- 9423251194 Ms Siddiqui Sameena	PhD {Hindi} M	7	BA/B.Sc	148
	Masjid-Old Jalna- Jalna-MS-431203			University- Aurangaba		Begum Ghufran- 9960604460	Phil{NET}- Urdu			
				d		Dr. Syed Zaheer Abbas 9422563382 Dr. Quazi Abdul Waheed 9860742463	MA Ph.D- English PhD {NET}- Urdu			

						Dr Ambreen Sultana- 8087837238	MA PhD -Pol Science			
						Dr. Shaikh Unaiza Nazneen-8805023975	M.Sc - Zoology Ph.D			
						Dr. Dastageer Gulam -	M.Sc {NET/SLET/ Ph.D}- Chemistry			
						Co-ordinator - Dr. Ansari N I (Urdu) Counselors- Dr. Syed Nisar Karim (English) (8087039618)	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Inamdar Mansoor	Ph.D.			
						Ali (English) Dr. Syed Nisar Karim	Ph.D.		By	
	Azad Mahavidyalaya,			S R T M		(English) (9975722112) Dr. Sardarpasha Abdul	Ph.D.		SRTMU N B.A.,	
33	Ausa, Dist. Latur-	01-YCMOU	Yes	University Nanded	Private	Khadar (Urdu) Dr. Sayed Mudassir		12	B.Com.,	259
	413520					Ismail (Hindi) Dr. Sayyad Amar Fakir	Ph.D.		B.Sc. And M.	
						(Hindi)	Ph.D.		A. Urdu	
						Dr. Shaikh Shahjahan Bashir (History) (9850568550	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Ladaf Shafie Khamainuddin (History)(8421079303	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Barote Maqbul Ahmad (Physics) (7020273851)	Ph.D.			
						Mujawar Amir Khajalal (Chemistry)	NET			
						Dr. Pathan Amjatkhan Wajid (Zoology)(9175103399	Ph.D.			
						Dr. Shaikh Rfique Isakoddin (Botany)	Ph.D.			
						Dr.Shaikh Viqar Ahemad Ab.Razzaque-	MA,BEd, Mphil, Phd			
						8149257766 Prof Pinjari I M	{Pol Science} MA			
	Igra Education			Kavayitri Bahinabai		-	Economics			
	society's H.J			Chaudhari		9423487871	MA English	25		248
	Thim College of Arts &			North Maharashtr		Dr. Basit A F	Ph.D M.Sc Bot		BA,	
34	Science,Haji Gulam Nabi	01-YCMOU	YES	a University	Private Aided	Dr, Shaikh F S	Ph.D		BSC,MA	
	Nagar,Mehrun Jalgaon			Umavi Nagar,		9890032700			, MSC	
	Maharashtra 425135			Jalgaon, Maharashtr		Dr. Firdoudsi	M.Sc Bot Ph.D			
	423133			a 425001		8668270189+				
						Dr. Shaikh V R	MA Ph.D Pol Science			
						8149257766				
35	Akbar Peerbhoy College of Commerce and	YCMOU for BCA and	Yes	University of Mumbri	Private Aided	Dr.Abdul Sadique- Coordinator-9022814705	Phd {Computer Science}	7	B.Com/B .Sc- IT/Comp	240
	Economics Maulana Shaukat	MCA		of Mumbai		Dr Syed Mohd Abbas Rizvi-8454955629	Phd {English}		uter Science/	
	Ali Road Do Taki Mumbai-400008					Dr Shaikh Nikhat M	PhD [Islamic		Data Science/	
	wumbai-400008					Nouman-9757487389 Dr Farhat Tabbasum Siddiqui-	Studies} PhD {History}		BMS/BA MMC/M.	
						Khan Aisha Bi Shakeel-	MA		Sc- IT/M.Co	

						8652008142	{NET}Urdu		m and	
						Dr Shabana Sajjad Ali Shaikh-9768425092	PhD {Urdu}		BAF	
						Abdul Samad Khan- 7304299306	PhD {Urdu}			
						Dr Afroz Fatima Rizvi- 9987261100	PhD{History }			
36	Iqra Science College-Dahej Road-Dahegam- Bharuch-Gujrat- 392001	Nil	NA	Veer Narmad South Gujarat University	Private- Unaided	Dr Patel Ismail Adam- Coordinator-9426436786	PhD {Chemistry}	Nil	BSc [Chemist ry] NCVT- Vocation al Courses: Diesel Mechanic , Electricia n, Garment Making, Motor winding, Auto Electricia n and Wireman	145
37	Maktaba Jafariyah Arts and Commerce College-Sedrana Square-Sidhpur- Patan-Gujrat- 384151	Baba Saheb Ambedkar University- Ahmedabad- Gujrat	Yes	Hemchandr achay North Gujrat University	Private Degree College	Abid Hussain Ghulm Mohammed Kadiwala- 9909114610	M Com {NET}	Nil	BA/Bco m	17
						Dr. Shabbir Sheth, Co- ordinator	M.A, M.Phil, Ph.D			
	Burhani College, 10, Nesbit Road,			Burhani College Affiliated	Both (Aided	Dr. Yusuf Talib, (Science Counselor)	M.Sc, Ph.D, Medical Biotechnolog y		B.Com, B.A,	
38	Mazagaon (E) Mumbai	Nil	NA	to University of Mumbai	& Unaided)	Dr. Gulzar Alam, (Urdu Counselor)	M.A, M.Phil, Ph.D Ph.D,		BMS, BAMMC , M.Com	20
						Dr. Rameeza Khan, (B.Com Counselor)	Commerce, SET, MBA, M.Com, B.ED			
						Dr. Imamuddin Khan, (Arabic Counselor)	M.A (Arabic) Ph.D			
39	M.S.A. Degree College Shekhpura Ashiq,	1. MAULANA AZAD URDU NATIONAL URDU UNIVERSIT Y	HYDERAB AD	PROF. RAJENDR A SINGH (RAJJU BHAIYA)	PRIVATE	1.SHANNAZ BANO	Ph. D.	3	B.A. B.Com B.Sc MA	1468
	Kunda Pratapgarh - 230201 (19019)	2.UTTAR PRADESH		UNIVERSI TY ALLAHAB		2.DEVENDRA VIKRAM SINGH	Ph. D.		MScMCo m	
		RAJARSHI TANDON OPEN UNIVERSIT Y	2. UTTAR PRADESH	ALLAHAD		3.SHAMA NASREEN	NET.			
40	Shibli National College, Department of History, Azamgarh- 276001.	UPRTOU, Allahabad (Prayagraj)	Yes, U.P.	Maharaja Suhel Dev State University, Azamgarh	Semi-Govt.	Prof Alauddin Khan, 9450824816	M.A., Ph.D.	not available	BA, BBA, BCA, BCOM, BSC, B.ED.,	12000

1	U.P.(19028)		I					I	LLB,	
									MA, MSC. MCOM, LLM,	
						Dr. S. Mohd. Fayez (English);	Ph. D.		PH.D.	
	MANUU					Dr. Noor Fatima (Urdu);	Ph. D.		B.A MA	
	Lucknow Campus, 504/122,	DDE MANUU	MANUU	MANUU		Dr. Aijaz Ahmad (Arabic);	Ph. D.		urdu Arabic	
41	Near Nadwa	HYDERABA D	HYDERAB AD	HYDERAB AD	Govt.	Dr. Firdous Hameed Parey (History);	Ph. D.		Pub.Ad. Pol	179
	College, Daliganj, Lucknow Pin-	-				Dr. Tazeem Haider (Islamic Studies);	Ph. D.	11	Science. islamic	
	226020 (19040)					Dr. Abu Omair (Urdu,); (Basics of Journalism);	Ph. D.		Studies 179	
						Dr. Zafar Alam (Pol. Sc.,); (Pub. Admin.);	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Liyaqat Ali (Sociology);	Ph. D.			
						Dr. Mohammad Aal	Ph. D.			
						Ahmad (Hindi); Mr. Mohd Azhar	Ph. D.	-		
						(Economics); Dr. Mujeeb Akhtar (Env.	Ph. D.	-		
						Sc.) Dr. Liyaqat Ali				
	Taufiq Memorial Deree College, PO-Bayara			Sidharth University		(Sociology); Dr. Mohammad Aal	Ph. D. Ph. D.		B.A. ,	
42	Dumariyaganj, Sidharth Nagar -	No	-	Kapil Basti Sidhrath	Self Finance	Ahmad (Hindi); Mr. Mohd Azhar	Ph. D.	2	B.Com, M.A. &	129
	272195			nagar		(Economics);	1	-	DJMC	
						Dr. Mujeeb Akhtar (Env. Sc.)	Ph. D.			
						Dr Abdul Ahad Mob:6390678874.	Phd, NET		MA (Urdu),	
						Mr. Indramanichaudhari(MA	Phd, NET		MA (Arabic),	
						in Hindi, NET Mrs Gunjan Mishra (MA		-	MA (History),	
						NET)	Phd, NET	-	MA	
						Mr. Mohammad Alam Mansure MA NET NET	Phd, NET		(Islamic Studies)	
	Arsh					(Urdu) Mr Vas Posh, MA NET	Phd, NET	-	MA (Hindi)	
	Mahavidyalay, Mainahiya Pipra		0		D	(Political Science),	Plid, NET	-	MA (English),	
43	chandrapti Pursia, BastiSadar Basti - 272002	No	0		Private	Dr Fazlurrahman	Phd, NET	10	BA, B.Com, Diploma in Teach Enlish, Diploma in Jouralism & Mass Commun ication, Certificat e Course in Function al Arabic	89

1		I	Ì	1	1	[1	
44	Syed Nehal Ahsan Evening College, Yosuf Garden Road, Laheria Pokhar Barh Distt- Patna- 803213	Only MANUU	N/A	Patliputra University, Patna	Grant in Aid Pvt.College	Mr. Jahangir Alam 7739849943	M.A (History)	16	BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A rabic, Dip & Certificat e Programe s	42
45	Allama Iqbal College, Station Road, Takiapar, Bihar Sharif, Nalanda-803101	Only MANUU	N/A	Patliputra University, Patna	Muslimm Minority Deficit Grant Degree College	Dr. Jawaid Akhtar 9334815466	Ph.D (Math)	11	BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A rabic, Dip & Certificat e Programe s	114
46	Gaya Evening College, Panchaitiya Akhara, Near Karbala Gaya- 823001	Only MANUU	N/A	Magadh University, Bodh Gaya	Aided Degree College	Mr. Safdar Bakht Mirani 9472567303	M.A (Persian)	12	BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A rabic, Dip & Certificat e Programe	251
47	Mahila Mahavidyalya, Kaseratoli Road, Daudnagar, Aurangabad- 824143	Only MANUU	N/A	Magadh University, Bodh Gaya	Aided Degree College	Mr.Hasan Imam Manzer 9507204741 / 6206853013	M.A (Urdu) Ph.D Submitted	14	s BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A rabic, Dip & Certificat e Programe	89
48	Muslim Minority College,Asanandp ur, Lowernath Nagar Road, Tatarpur, Bhagalpur-812002	Only MANUU	N/A	Tilka Manjhi Bhagalpur University, Bhagalpur	Non Aided Pvt. Degree College	Dr. Md. Tanweer Alam 9472505216/ 9508895152	Ph.D (R. Economics)	9	s BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A	86

									rabic, Dip & Certificat	
									e Programe s	
49	Oriental College,Guzri, Pachim Darwaza, Patna-800008	Only MANUU	N/A	Patliputra University, Patna	NAAC Accredited Muslimm Minority Deficit Grant Degree College	Dr. Syed Rashiduddin Haider 8271527577 / 9334187798	Ph.D (Chemistry)	15	BA, B.Com, MA Urdu, History,E nglish,Hi ndi, Islamic studies,A rabic, Dip & Certificat e Programe s	90
50	Banwarilal Bhalotia College, Ushagram, GT Road, Asansol - 713303 (WB)	3 (MANUU, IGNOU, Netaji Subhash Open University)			Qazi Nazrul University (Asansol, P. Burdwan, WB)	Dr. Md. Mashkoor Alam (7865096660)	All Ph. D.	2	MA (Hindi), B.A., B.Com.	
51	Matiaburj College, R-55, Garden Reach Road, Kolkata – 700 024 (WB)	1 (Only MANUU)		Central	University of Calcutta, Kolkata	Mr. Arman Ali (9836459169) Dr. Shafiur Rahman (9831245920) Razia Sultana	Ph. D.	3		
52	Narasinha Dutt College, 129, Belilious Road, Howrah-711 101 (WB)	1 (Only MANUU)		Central	University of Calcutta, Kolkata	Dr. Tarannum Mushtaque (9007067632), Tagazzul Mushtaque (7980099640), Aziza Begum (9804637330)	Ph. D.	3	MA (English), B.A., B.Com.	
53	Serampore College, 9, Willam Carrey Road, Hooghly - 712 201 (WB)	1 (Only MANUU)	N/A	Central	University of Calcutta, Kolkata	Dr. Bidyut Banerjee (9830159691)	M.A., NET	5		
54	Nilambazar College, PO. Nilambazar, Karimganj - 788 722 (Assam)	2 (MANUU, KK Handique Open University)	N/A	MANUU (Central) KKHOU (State)	Silchar University (Silchar, Assam)	Dr. Hafiz Hussain Ahmed (9577985940)	M.A.PhD	2		
55	Chopra Kamala Paul Smirity Mahavidyala, Chopra, U. Dinajpur - 733207 (WB)	1 (Only MANUU)	N/A	Central	University of North Bengal	Md. Alimuddin Shah (8167588702)	PhD	5		
56	Al-Ameen Memorial Minority College, PO: Dakshin Gobinpur, Baruipur-700145, 24. Parganas (South) WB	2 (MANUU, Netaji Subhash Open University)	N/A	MANUU (Central) NSOU (State)	University of Calcutta, Kolkata	Mr. Sk. Asgar Ali (8777301219)	Ph.D	8		
57	Directorate of Distance Education DDE, Building MANUU CAMPUS Gachibowli	Maulana Azad Nation Urdu University,	N/A	Central Govt.	MANUU HYDERABA D	Dr. Malik Rahain : 9985551581	PhD	25	Diploma, UG, PG and P.hD	5673
58	University Arts & Science	MANUU	N/A	Govt. College	Kakatiya University	Dr. Farha Fatima Cell: 929123945	Ph.D	5	UG, PG and P.hD	3500

	CollegeSubedari, Hanamkonda,War angal, 506 001, TS				Warangal, T.S				Diploma,	
59	Vaag Devi Degree College#7-9-900, Godwan Road, Near Rly.Station, Nizamabad,503 001, T. S.	MANUU	N/A	private	Telangana University (Dichpally Nizamabad) T.S	Mr.Abdul Baseer :9849419469	Net	10	B. A, B.Com MA B.Sc	1059
60	P.H.R.M. Degree & PG College New Town, Mahaboobnagar	MANUU	NA	Private	Palamuru University Mahboobnaga r, T.S.	Dr.Qutubuddin Sarshar Cell : 9703771012	PhD	12	BA & MA Urdu	85
61	Islamia Arabic Degree College Osmania College Road, Kurnool– 518 001, A. P.	MANUU	YES	Private	Rayalaseema University Kurnool, A.P.	Dr. Aqthar Basha 9059785844	PhD	10	BA & MA Urdu	85
62	Al-Habeeba Degree College for Women 5/472, Near Chennur Bus Stand Kadapa, 516 001	MANUU	Yes	Private	Yogi Vemana University, Kadapa, A.P.	Shaik Akbar Ali Cell: .9966787454	MA NET	15	B.sc B.com (C.A)B.A (HPU) (U/M)B. A (HECA) (U/M)	370
63	Andhra Muslim College Ponnur Road, Guntur – 522 003. A. P.	MANUU	yes	Private	Acharya Nagarjuna University, Guntur, A.P.	Dr. Shaik Shaheena Begum 9133446631, 9441453256	PhD	8	BA B.om B.Sc	189
64	Sri Chaitanya Degree College Ansari Colony, Nalgonda, 508 001, T. S	MANUU	yes	Private	Mahathma Gandhi University, NALGONDA (T.S)	Dr. S. K. R. Ansari l :9848514312	PhD	13	B.SC (BZC/M PC)B.Co m. Compute r B.A	430
65	Vignan Degree College#7-4- 422/1,Mukarampu ra Karimnagar, 505 001, T. S	MANUU	Yes	Private	Satavahana University, Karimnagar, T.S	Mr. Srinivas 7013315216	MA NET	11	B.Com General B.Com.C A B.Sc. MPCS Compute r B.B.A.	469
66	Vaagdevi Arts and Science Degree College 4-7-298 Boktapur, Adilabad, 504 001 T. S.	MANUU	yes	Private	Kakatiya University Warangal, T.S	Dr. M.A. Sharjeel 9440386036	PhD	9	B.Sc. (BZC)B. Sc. (MPC)B. Com. C.AB.A. C.A.B.A. HEP	690
67	Govt.Degree College,BodhanR akkaspet, Nizamabad, 503 180, T. S	MANUU, IGNOU, Dr. BRAOU (3)	Delhi Telengana	Govt. College	Telangana university, Nizamabad, T.S.	Ms.Nahida Begum,8919564314	MSc NET	4	B. A , B.Com U/T/E medium BZC E/TM , MPC E/M	762
68	Govt. Degree & P.G Collegefor Women HussainiAlam, Hyderabad, 500 053, T. S.	MANUU, Osmania University, DR,BRAOU	Yes	Govt. College	Osmania University,Hy derabad, T.S.	Dr. Abdul Quddus,741670815	PhD NET	6	BA , B.Com B.Sc	1932
69	S.B.S.Y.M.	MANUU	Yes	Aided	Yogi vemana	Dr. Shaik Shabaz	PhD	7	B.A.	160

	Degree College Oripanta Road, Mydukur, Kadapa, 516172, A. P.			College	University Kadapa AP.	9989494136			B.com General & Compute rs M.stics.c omputers BSc M.P.C. B,Z.C	
70	Brilliant Degree College # 9-40, Bazar street, Nimmanapalle,Ch ittoor,	MANUU	Yes	Aided College	Sree Venkateshwar a UniversityTri upati, A.P.	Dr. S.Sunil Kumar Sundupalli 8500240970	PhD	3	B.A (COMP) U/M B.COM(CA) E/M B.Sc(MP CS) E/M	170
71	ISLAMIA GIRLS COLLEGE MALERKOTLA, PUNJAB - 148023	MANUU,	-	PUNJABI UNIVERSI TY, PATIALA	SEMI GOVERNME NT	DR. ABIDA RIFAT MOB:- 99145-97672	PH.D, UGC NET	0	UG ,PG, DIPLOM A	250
72	YASIN MEO DEGREE COLLEGE, NUH(MEWAT) HARYANA 122107	MANUU	-	GURUGR AM UNIVERSI TY GURUGR AM	GOVERNME NT AIDED.	DR. MOHD UMAR MOB : -9896475931	M. A GEOGRAPH Y, PH.D	12	M. A, B.A	96
73	DAKSH MAHAVIDHYA LAYA KERNADA, CHOHTAN, BARMER (RAJ.) 344702	-	-	JAI NARAIN VYAS UNIVERSI TY, JODHPUR	PRIVATE	DR NARESH KUMAR DHANDE MOB. NO - 9587181620 GMAIL:- NARESHDHANDE30@ GMAI.COM	MA(HISTOR Y) NET(2012) PH.D(JNVU JODHPUR)	1	MA	46
74	AL-HIDAYAH COLLEGE OF EDUCATION, 125/3, HAIBATPUR SIYA, ALIGARH- 202001	-	-	SAME AS COLUMN B	PRIVATE	DR. KUNWAR ASIF DR. MUTAHIR ALI KHAN	PH.D	1	B.A., B.COM, B.ED.	350
75	AHANGRAN GIRLS COLLEGE, 310, GHATGATE BAZAR, JAIPUR - 302003	-	-	UNIVERSI TY OF RAJASTH AN, JAIPUR	PRIVATE	CO-ODINATOR - DR. FIRDOSH QURESHI, MOB NO 9314531208	M.PHIL., P.HD.	0	M.A., B.A., DIPLOM A & CERTIFI CATE COURSE S	24
76	RATTAN PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COLLEGE SECTOR 78 SOHANA MOHALI 140308	-	-	PUNJABI UNIVERSI TY PATIALA	PRIVATE	DR.AMRITPAL KAUR 9815342342	PH.D,UGC NET	10	UG ,PG	120
77	AL-FALAH UNIVERSITY DHAUJ, FARIDABAD HARYANA - 121004	-	-	-	PRIVATE	DR. TASNEEM BANO MOB. NO. 9654031812 DR. FARZANA BABY MOB NO. 9821170438 DR. YUSUF RAZA	PH.D , NET	2	UG ,PG, DIPLOM A	92
78	MAULANA AZAD UNIVERSITY, GANGANA FANTA, VILLAGE- BUJHAWAR,	-	-	DR. IMRAN KHAN PATHAN, MAUJ	PRIVATE	MR. AZIZUL HASAN	NET, PH.D	NA	BA, MA	70

HEI ID:023

Name of HEI: MANUU

	TEH-LUNI, JODHPUR 342014									
						DR. MUSTMIR PH.D. IN URDU (8279425244)	UGC PH.D UGC NET			
						DR. SALAHUDDIN	PH.D.			
						DR. MOHAMMADULLAH	PH.D.		B.A.,	
	ISLAMIA DEGREE			CHOUDH ARY	PRIVATE,	DR. MOHD. DANISH	UGC NET		B.SC., B.COM,	
79	COLLEGE, DEOBAND	-	-	CHARAN SINGH	SELF FINANCE	DR. SHAJARUDDIN	PH.D.	18	ALL PG COURSE	325
	DISTT. SAHARANPUR,			UNIVERSI TY,	MINORITY INSTITUTIO	DR. ABID HUSSAIN	PH.D.		S & CERTIFI	
	PIN CODE - 247554			MEERUT	Ν	DR. RESHMA PARVEEN	PH.D.		CATE COURSE	
						DR. MOHD SUHAIL	PH.D.		S	
						DR. MOHD SHAHID	PH.D.			
						DR. ISHTIYAQUE AHMED	PH.D.			
						DR. FAUKAN AHMAD	PH.D.			
						DR. IBRAHIM	UGC NET			
						DR. REHMATI BI	PH.D.			
						DR. AKHLAK	UGC NET, PH.D.			
						DR. JASIMUDDIN	PH.D.			
						DR. BAHAVUDDIN	UGC NET			
						DR. ASIF AHMAD KUMAR	PH.D.			
						DR. RAJESHWARI	PH.D. NET			
80	HFM DEGREE COLLEGE, WARD NO. 03, DIBBAPADA, BEHIND MUNCIPAL COUNCIL, JAISALMAR, RAJASTHAN - 345001	-	-	JNVU JODHPUR	PRIVATE	DR. K R GENWA MOB NO : 8394917281	PH.D	0	U.G / P.G	62
81	ROYAL COLLEGE OF EDUCATION & HIGHER STUDIES, JAULA, MUZAFFARNA GAR, UP – 251309	-	-	CHOUDH ARY CHARAN SINGH UNIVERSI TY, MEERUT	PRIVATE	DR. ABDUL MUNIM MOB NO. 9837137053	PH.D	0	UG	35
82	GANDHI FAIZ- E-AAM PG COLLEGE, SHAHJAHANPU R, U.P	-	-	M.J.P. ROHILKH AND UNIVERSI TY, BARIELL Y	GOVERNME NT AIDED	DR. MANSOOR AHMED SIDDIQUI MOB NO 8171451517	PH.D	3	U.G/P.G	54
83	NAYAB ABBASI DEGREE COLLEGE,	-	-	-	PRIVATE	DR. MUBARAK ALI (COORDINATOR) 9837985892	PH.D.	9	U.G/P.G	11
	KAILSA ROAD, AMROHA- 244221, UTTAR PRADESH					DR. TASHKEEL HAIDER NAZMI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)	PH.D.			

						9808917012				
						DR. MEHMOOD ATHER KAMAL (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9897919786	PH.D.			
						DR. KHIZAR HAYAT (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9760268525	PH.D.			
						DR. MEHTAB ALI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9412512750	PH.D.			
						DR. ANJALI PATHAK (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9837810094	PH.D.			
						DR. NIKHAT NAQVI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 8881082628	PH.D.			
						DR. MEHTAB ALAM (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9719703344	PH.D.			
						MR. ARMAN AHMAD (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 9897595366	M.A., M.ED.			
						MS. UZMA SAIFEE (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR) 7830121366	M.A., (NET)			
84	FAIZ-E-AAM COLLEGE, MEERUT CITY, MEERUT, UTTAR PRADESH - 250 002	-	-	CHOUDH ARY CHARAN SINGH UNIVERSI TY, MEERUT	PRIVATE (SELF FINANCE) MINORITY	DR. F RAHMAN MOB. NO : 09837153046	PH.D	2	U.G / P.G / DIPLOM A	125
85	TASNIMA GHAZI DEGREE COLLEGE, AMBEHTAPEER , SAHARANPUR, UATTAR PREDESH- 247340	-	-	MAA SHAKUB MRI VISHAWV IDHAYAL YA SHAHRAN PUR	PRIVATE	DR. MOHAMMAD KAMAL ANSARI MOB NO 09759192020	PH.D	0	U.G / P.G / DIPLOM A	66
86	MAULANA AZAD INSTITUTE OF SCIENCE & TECHNOLOGY, RAILWAY STATION ROAD, SITAPUR, UTTAR PRADESH - 261203	-	-	UNIVERSI TY OF LUCKNO W	PRIVATE (SELF FINANCE) MINORITY	DR. ABDUL WALI 9919224510	PH.D, UGC NET	0	BA, B.COM, ALL PG AND DIPLOM A CERTIFI CATE COURSE S	120
87	Faiz-e-Aam Modern Degree College, 72, Civil Lines, Mathura – 281 001, Uttar Pradesh	-	-	B.R. AMBEDK AR UNIVERSI TY, AGRA	PRIVATE	DR. RUBINA BANO MOB NO. 09412778787	PH.D	0	BA, B.COM, ALL PG AND DIPLOM A CERTIFI CATE	120

									COURSE S	
88	S. B. H. Azad Girls Degree College, Deepa Sarai, Sambhal - 244302, Uttar Pradesh	-	-	M.J.P. ROHILKH AND UNIVERSI TY, BARIELL Y	PRIVATE (SELF FINANCE) MINORITY	SHAHZAD AHMAD MOB NO. : 8755755786 DR. JUVERIYA KHAN DR. HUMA FATIMA	PH.D , NET	2	BA, B.COM, ALL PG AND DIPLOM A CERTIFI CATE COURSE S	64
89	Pratibha Niketan Mahavidyalaya Banda Ghat Road, Vazirabad, Nanded.431601 (M.S.)	1)MANUU 2)IGNOU	-	SRTMU Nanded.	Private College	Dr. Tasneem Anjum 9975812049 Dr. Syed Shah Najib Noorulhaq. Dr. Gulzfroz Meraj Fayyaz Ahmed. Dr. Minhaj Arshiya Muneeruddin Dr. Kahkashan Tanveer Mirza Dr. Shaikh Yasmeen Asgarsab Dr. Kubra Naaz Dr. Mohammed Mazhar Dr. Mohammed Mazhar Dr. Khan Gulnaz Begum Dr. Shaista Tabassum Dr. Shaista Tabassum Dr. Rehana Sultana Dr. Abdul Aleem Dr. Mohammed Javed Iqbal Dr. Mirza Maqsood Baig	Ph.D/NET/SE T Ph.D Ph.D Ph.D Ph.D Ph.D Ph.D Ph.D/NET Ph.D/NET Ph.D/NET Ph.D/NET Ph.D/NET	13	BA., B.Com, B.Sc, MA & B.Ed.	15
90	Dr. Zakir Hussain Women's Degree College of Arts, Commerce & Science,Zakir Hussain Nagar, Parbhani-431401, (M.S.)	(1) MANUU		SRTMU Nanded.	unaided	Dr. Abdul Lateef Khan Mobile No 9422192439 & Dr. Abdul Qadeer Sameena Nasrin Ms.Zareen Sultana Mr.Pathan Ubedullah Khan Dr.Mirza Asghar Baig Asma Shireen Mr.Khan Moiz Khan	PhD Ph.D. NET NET SET Ph.D SET Ph.D	7	BA B.Com BSc	167
91	SPM Tatyasaheb Mahajan Arts and Commerce College Dindayal Nagar, Chikhli, Dist- Buldana,443201 (M.S.)	1) MANUU 2) YCMOU		Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University	Pvt. Aided	Mr. Mohd Abubakar Siddique 9822332738/810359555 5 & Mr. Moery Satish Dnyaneshwar Mrs.Zangde Archana Vithalarao Mrs. Shaheda Nasreen Mrs. Shaheda Nasreen Mrs. Khan Naheed Fatema Mrs.Nikhat Sultana Mr. Mohammad Wikar Ranfraz	MA Mphil PhD NET NET Ph.D SET SET SET	17	BA & MA	23

							arm			
						Mr.Shaikh Imran	SET			
						Mr.Shoebullah Khan	SET			
						Mr. Touseef Ahmad	NET			
						Mr.Mohammad Abubakar Siddique	NET			
						Mr.Pathan Ajaz Khan	Ph.D			
						Mrs.Tabassum Aara	SET			
						Mr. Syed Asif	Ph.D			
						Mr. Shaikh Iqbal	SET			
						Mr. Izhar Hussain	SET			
						Mr. Rahim Khan	SET			
						Mr. Qazi Raseesuddin	SET			
	Bapumiya					Dr. Noor Mohammad. Mobile No. 7083121114	Ph.D &			
	Sirajoddin Patel Arts, Commerce			Sant Gadge		1)Dr.Israr Ahmad Raja	1)Ph.D		BA,	
92	and Science	1) MANUU		Baba Amravati	Pvt. Aided	2)Dr.Noor Mohammad	2)Ph.D	7	B.Com, B.Sc &	58
	College, Dist. Buldana.	2) YCMOU		University		3)Dr.Quazi Azharuddin	3)Ph.D		MA.	
	443403(M.S.)					4)Dr.Shaikh Farah Tahseen	4)Ph.D			
						5)Dr.Ziyaullah Mohd Karim	5)Ph.D			
						6)Mr. Syed Riyazuddin	6)Ph.D			
						7)Mr. Mohammad Shoaib	7)NET			
93	Mungasaji Maharaj Mahavidyalaya, Darwha TQ. Darwha Dist. Yavatmal .445202 (M.S.)	1) MANUU 2) YCMOU	NA	Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University	Private	Pro. Ku. A N. Qureshi 8956007108	PhD	10	BA, B.Com, B.Sc & MA.	31
94	Dr.Manorama & Prof.H.S.Pundkar Arts,commerce & Science College, Balapur,Akola 444302	1) MANUU 2) YCMOU	NA	Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University	Govt.Aided	Dr. Iqbal Ahmad Khan 9421747727/ 7666009251	PhD	8	BA,B.Co m,B.Sc & MA	53

						1			1	
95	Rashtriya Alpsankhyank Mahila Mahavidyalaya, Faiz Colony, Yasmeen Nagar, Amravati.444601 (M.S.)	1) MANUU 2) YCMOU	NA	Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University	Govt.Aided	Dr.Quraishi Zubair Ahmad Bashir Ahmad 9372573492	PhD	9	BA,B.Co m,B.Sc & MA	83
96	Govt. Degree College Distt. Rajouri Pin Code 185131,	IGNOU	NA	Govt.	Govt.Aided	Prof. Zamir Ahmed Mirza Moblie No:7006145021	M.Sc Chemistary / MA Urdu	10	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com MA Urdu/Ara bic/Engli sh,MCA/ phycis/C hemistry/ Geograph y	57
97	Govt. Degree College Doda	IGNOU	NA	Govt.	Govt.Aided	Prof. Akhter Hussain, Moblie No: 9797497215 Ph.D Urdu / NET		5	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	18
98	Govt. Degree College Poonch Distt. Poonch Pin Code 1	IGNOU	NA	Govt.	Govt.Aided	DR. Mohd Latif, Mobile No: 9596822463	MA Urdu PhD	9	BA, B.Sc, B.Com MA Urdu/Ara bic	42
99	Govt. Degree College Ramban Distt. Ramban Pin Code 185101,	IGNOU	NA	Govt.	Govt.Aided	Prof. Vicky Rattan Mobile No:7051168384	PhD	4	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	31
1100	Govt. Degree College Kishtwar Distt. Kishtwar Pin code:182204,	IGNOU		Govt.	Govt.Aided	Dr. Aijaz Ahmed Mobile No:8492088023	MA History / SET	6	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	11
101	Govt. Degree College Budhal Distt. Rajouri Pincode:185132,			Govt.	Govt.Aided	Prof.Ayaz Ahmed Choudhary, Dr.Rehfit Naz, Prof. Mumtaz Ahmed, Dr. Tabarak Amin Khan, Dr. Jameel Ahmed, Dr. Shahid Ayaz,	MA / SET,	4	BA, B.Sc	38
102	Govt.Degree College Mendhar Distt. Poonch Pin code:185211	IGNOU	9	Govt.	Govt.Aided	Prof.Ayaz Ahmed Choudhary, Mobile No :849208823	Ph.D Urdu / NET / JRF	9	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	10
103	Govt.Degree College Surankote Distt. Poonch Pin code:185121	IGNOU Exam Centre Only		Govt.	Govt.Aided	Dr. Khalil Ahmed, Mobile No 9906183613	Ph.D Political Science / NET	8	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	10
104	Govt.Degree College Banihal, Distt. Ramban Pin code: 182146,			Govt.	Govt.Aided	Dr. Mukhtar Ahmed,Mobile No :9622836813	MA / M.Phil,	5	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	23
105	Govt.Degree College Banihal, Distt. Ramban Pin code: 182146,			Govt.	Govt.Aided	Dr. Mukhtar Ahmed,Mobile No :9622836813	Ph.D Political Science / NET	5	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	23
106	Maulana Azad College,J.J Road Upper Bazar, Ranchi, Jharkhand-834001	MANUU	Ranchi University		Govt, Minority aided	Prof. Md Mahmood Alam Mob. 9570133399 Dr. Md. Obaidulla	PhD Ph.D (Arabic & Urdu)	9	BA B,Com	71
	Juarkinand-654001					Dr. Md Ashraf Husain	Ph.D(Urdu)			
						Dr. Firdous Jabeen	Ph.D(Urdu)			
						Dr. Malti Sharma	Ph.D(Hindi)			
						Dr. Shahin Saba	Ph.D(Hindi)			

			-	I						
						Dr. Md. Mahmood Alam	Ph.D(History)			
						Dr. Md. Elyas	Ph.D(History)			
						Dr. Firdous Wali	Ph.D(English			
	Karanpura			Vinoba Bhave		Dr.Pawan Kumar Mobile: 8102660272	PhD English		DA D.C	
107	College, K.S.S, Barkagoan,	MANUU	NA	University, Hazaribagh	Private	Prof. Md. Fazruddin	Ph.D(Urdu)	3	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	57
	Hazaribagh, Jharkhand-825311			- 1993		Prof. Annu Kumari	Ph.D(Hindi)			
	0					Prof. Rituraj Das	Ph.D(English			
108	K.K Verma Evening College, Bergi-Giridih Jharkhand-815302	MANUU	NA	Vinoba Bhave University, Hazaribagh - 2017	Private	Dr. Sobha Kumari Verma Mobile: 7209159649	Phd {English}	2	BA, B.Sc ,B.Com	109
109	Maulana Abul Kalam Azad Degree College, Basantrai, Godda, Jharkhand - 814155	MANUU	NA	Sidahu Kanhu University- 2016	Private	Dr. Mohd. Rustam Ali Mobile: 8757977249	PhD	4	BA B.Sc	174
						Dr. Manzoor Ahmed Mobile :7903762032	PhD			
						Dr. S.K Sinha	Ph.D(English			
						Dr. Sharique Nadeem) Ph.D(English)			
	Jubilee College, Bhurkunda,			Vinoba Bhave		Dr. Bisheshwar Rabi Das	Ph.D(Hindi)		BA, B.Sc	
110	RamgarhJharkhan	MANUU	NA	University, Hazaribagh	Private	Dr. Awadesh Gupta	Ph.D(Hindi)	15	,B.Com	51
	d- 829135			- 1980		Dr. Wakil Rizwi	Ph.D(Urdu)			
						Dr. Shamima Begum	Ph.D(Urdu)			
						Dr. Imran Ahmad	Ph.D(History)			
						Dr. Qayum Ansari	Ph.D(History)			
						Dr. Shahab Aryan	Ph.D(Sociolo gy)			
						Dr. Majid Sulaiman	Ph.D(Physics)			
						Dr. Khalid Siddique	Ph.D(Chemist rv)			
						Dr. Naushad Ahmad	Ph.D(Maths)			
						Dr. Kashif Ahmad	Ph.D(Maths)			
						Dr. Bushra Karamal	Ph.D(Zoolog			
						Dr. Tauqeer Ahmad	y) Ph.D(Botany)			
111	Al-Ameen Arts Science & Commerce College, Hosur Road,, Bangalore- 560 027 Karnataka	Karnataka University	<u> </u>	Bangalore City University	Private					<u> </u>
112	Anjuman Arts Science & Commerce College, Near Old Central Bus Stand Dharwad - 580001Karnataka	Karnataka University		Karnataka University	Private	Dr. Mohammed Ghouse Barchiwala 9916526867	MA PhD	5	BA, MA (Urdu) MA His) MA (English) DTE, ,	32

HEI ID:023

Name of HEI: MANUU

113	Government First Grade College, Behind BEO Office, Koppal-583231,	Karnataka Vijayanagar Sri Krishna Devaraya University Bellari		Vijayanaga r Sri Krishna Devaraya University Bellari	Govt.	Ms. Syeda Zehra Begum 9980709704	M. Sc (Botany) & K SET	12	BA, MA (Urdu) MA English) MA (Islamic Studies), MA (Arabic), MA (His), & MA (Hin	105
114	Sa-Adiya Arts & Science College Deli, Kaland, Kasargod - 671317 Kerala	Kannur University Kannur - Kerala& Mangalore University- Karnataka		Kannur University Kannur	Private	Mr. Muhammed Salahuddeen 9447483251	MA (Arabic) Ph. D	-NIL-	BA,B. Com, MA Urdu) MA (English) MA (Islamic Studies) & MA (Arabic)	98
115	Hasnath College for Women 43 Dickenson Road, Bangalore-560042	Bangalore City University & Bangalore North University		Bangalore City University Bengaluru	Private	Dr. Mohammed Suhail Iqbal 9845063364/	M.Com,	2	BA, MA (Urdu) MA (English) MA (Islamic Studies) MA (Arabic), MA (His) PIU	28
116	Anjuman Arts & Commerce College,Opposite Dist Court Belgavi (Belgaum) - 590016	Ranichennam a University Belgavi (Belguam)	Same State	Ranichenna ma University Belgavi (Belguam)	Private	Dr. S MKhateeb 9449666082	Ph. D/ M.A (His), MTM, MBA, M. Phil	4	BA, MA (Urdu) MA	43
117	Dr. Zakir Hussain First Grade College, Basha Nagar, Davangere- 577001	Davanagere University Davanagere	Same State	Davanagere University Davanagere	Private	Dr. Syed Abdul Khader Jeelani 9008478809	MA(Pol Sci) Ph. D, B. Ed MBA	2	BA, MA (Urdu) MA (English) MA (Islamic Studies) MA (His), MA (Hin)	106
118	Diamond Degree College , Gandhi Nagar , Gunapur Road Bijapur- 586109	Ranichennam a University Belgavi	Same State	Ranichenna ma University Belgavi	Private	Dr. Abdul Sattar Dafedar	MA (Urdu) Ph. D	2	BA, B. Com, MA	159
119	Madin Arts and Science College Swalat Nagar Melmuri Malappuram- 676517, Kerala	Calicut University Kozhikode	Same State	Calicut University Kozhikode	Private	Dr. Subair PM 9567707416	MA (German)MA (Urdu) M. Phil, Ph. D	1	BA, MA (Urdu) MA English) MA (Islamic Studies) MA (Arabic) PIU	238
120	C Abdul Hakeem College (Autonomous) Melvisharam –	Thiruvalluvar University Vellore, University of			Private (Autonomous)	Dr. S. Mohamed Yassir	MA (Urdu) M. Phil, Ph. D	1	BA B.Com B.Sc	12

	632509 Ranipet District TamilNadu	Madras, Chennai, Bhartidasan University, Thanjavar University								
121	NEHRU ARTS AND SCIENCE COMMERCE COLLEGE-22238	Karnatak University Dharwad	Same State	Karnatak University Dharwad	Private	Dr. Ilyas Ahmed Patwegar	M.A (Urdu) Ph. D & NET	1	(English) MA (Islamic Studies) MA (His), MA (Hin), DJMC	77
122	Dr. Zakir Husain Academy Surury Campus, Station-Dargah Road,Burhanpur - 450331	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NA	Devi Ahilya Vishwavidy alaya, Indore (M.P.)	Private - 2001	Ms. Rehana Bano 9826627310	M.Sc. (Home Sci.), Ph.D	7	B.A. B.Com. B.Sc MA in (Hindi, English, Urdu, History & Arabic)	239
123	Islamia Karimia College. Campus 2 (Islamic Studies) Scheme No. 71 Sector D. Indore.	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NA	Devi Ahilya Vishwavidy alaya, Indore (M.P.)	Private - 2018	1. Dr Shabana Khan 7999483435	B.Ed/M.Ed/N et/M.Phil/Ph. D	3	B.A. B.Com. MA in (Hindi, English, Urdu, History & Arabic)	44
124	The New Height institute of Education College Campus, 25 Jinsi Road. Jahangirabad, Bhopal, Madhya Pradesh-462008	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NA	Barkatullah University	Private - 2018	1. Ms. Farnaz Anwar 9300612709	B.Ed/M.Ed/N et/M.Phil/Ph. D	9	B.A. B.Com. MA in (Hindi, English, Urdu, History & Arabic)	215
125	F.J.College. Teachers Colony Village. Binjhawada, Seoni, Madhya Pradesh-480661	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NA	Rani Durgavati University Jabalpur	Private - 2018	1. Dr Mohd. Rafiq 9340843434	B.Sc, M.A, B.Ed, PhD, MSCIT, DSM, Caste Valitity	7	B.A. B.Com. MA in (Hindi, English, Urdu, History & Arabic)	60
126	R.K. Degree College, Diversion Road, Gauridham Colony, Khargone, Madhya Pradesh- 451001	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NO	Devi Ahilya Vishwavidy alaya, Indore (M.P.)	Private -2018	1. Mr. Saleem Khan 9425646373	M.Sc, M.Phil	7	B.Sc. (BZC & MPC), B.A., & M.A. (Urdu, Hindi, & English)	47
127	B.M.College Padi School, Khai Road Vidisha 464001	Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad	NA	Barkatullah University	Private - 2009	1. Ms. Adila Sultana 9827011587	MA With 20 Years Experience as Asst. Prof in Government Sanjay Gandhi College Ganjbasoda	4	B.A. MA in (Hindi, English, Urdu, History & Arabic)	15

1				I	l	I	I		
128	Al-Ameen College of Education, Hosur Road Near Lal- Bagh Main Gate, Behind Al-Ameen Tower Bangalore, 560027, Karnataka		Bangalore University	Government	Prof. K. Ramesh (9448700818)	M.Ed. Ph.D.		B.Ed.	80
129	Anjuman-E- Islam's College of Education, Mangoli Road, Vijayapur - 586 101 (Karnataka)		Rani Channamm a University, Belagavi	Private	Mrs. Nazneed Begum (9480234364) Ms. Jahanara Bagali Mr. Farooque R. Sarwad Dr. Shafeeque H. Mirji	M.Sc. M.Ed. Ph.D. M.Sc. M.Ed. SET M.Sc. M.Ed. SET M.A. M.Ed. Ph.D.	4	B.Ed.	85
130	MANUU College of Teacher Education,Shahee n Nagar, Shahapur Gate, Bidar - 585 401 (Karnataka)		MANUU- Hyderabad	Government	Dr. Mohd. Talib Ather Ansari (8171861845 Dr. Vishwa Prasad Dr. Sadaquat Ali Khan Dr. Bondu Raju Dr. Bhima Rangannawar Dr. Naveen Kumar Dr. Naveen Kumar Dr. Hina Hasan Dr. Mohd. Haneef Dr. Nuzhat Najam Fatima Dr. Sudhakar A.	M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. (M.Ed. and Ph.D.)	10	B.Ed.	82
131	MANUU College of Teacher Education, Shanti Nagar, Behind Holy Family School, Godarmau Airport Road Gandhi Nagar Bhopal - 426036 (MP)		MANUU- Hyderabad	Government	Dr. Afaque Nadeem Khan (9981995549) Prof. Noushad Hussain Prof. Abdul Raheem Dr. Talmeez Fatma Naqvi Dr. Khan Shahnaz Bano Dr. Sakkeer V Dr. Rafeedali. E Dr. Jeena K.G. Dr. Jeena K.G. Dr. Jaki Mumtaj Dr. Shabana Ashraf Dr. Indrajeet Dutta Dr. Neeti Dutta Dr. Neeti Dutta Dr. Bhanu Pratap P Dr. Sheikh Irfan Jamil Mr. Shabbir Ahmed	M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D.	19	B.Ed.	62

132	Dr. Zakir Hussain Teacher Training Institute, Surury Campus, PB No.	Devi Ahilya Vishwavidy	Private	Dr. Rubeen Khan Mr. Syed Md. Kahful Wara Mrs. A. Shabnam Mrs. Tarannum Khan Dr. Zaki Anwar Ansari (9826627310) Dr. Zaki Anwar Ansari (9826627310) Dr. Shakeel Ahmed	M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D. MA. M.Ed. NET MA. M.Ed. NET M.Ed. Ph.D.	4	B.Ed.	81
	52, Station, Dargah Road, Burhanpur - 450 331 (MP)	alaya, Indore		Ansari Mr. Neelu Sameer Abdul Rub	M.Ed. NET M.Ed. NET			
133	MANUU College of Teacher Education, Ilyas Ashraf Nagar Chandan Patti, Laheria Sarai, Darbhanga, Bihar	MANUU- Hyderabad	Government	Dr. Shafayat Ahmed (7091490018) Prof. Md. Faiz Ahmad Prof. Adam Paul Patteti Dr. Shaikh Wasim Shaikh Shabbir Dr. Baig Muntajeeb Ali Dr. Muzaffar Islam Dr. Afroz Alam Mr. Chand Ansari Dr. Fakruddin Ali Ahmad Mr. Sonu Rajak Dr. Danish Nadim Dr. Danish Nadim Dr. Mohammed Kalimullah Mr. Aftab Alam Md. Mosuf Raza Mr. Mohd Bahauddin Mr. Arsad Ayyob Miss Atiya Parween Dr. Mohd Hasan Dr. Mohd Hasan Dr. Moh Hasan Dr. Md. Akhtar Raza Mr. Md Aftab Alam Mr. Md Aftab Alam Mr. Md Aftab Alam	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D. M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.	24	B.Ed.	74
134	MANUU College of Teacher Education, Danishgah Islamia	MANUU- Hyderabad	Government	Dr. Syed Tauquir Imam (8637088250) Dr. Md. Mahmood Alam	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET. Ph.D. M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.	12	B.Ed.	42

	High School				Dr. Mukesh Kumar M	M.Ed. NET.			
	Campus, School Lane, Hutton Road Asansol-				Mr. Sheetala Prasad A	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
	713301,				Mr. Ravindranath Sanam	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Nehal Ahmed A	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Bakhteyar Ahmed	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Imran Ansari	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Mr. Ameen Ansari	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Faiza Altaf	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Ali Haider	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Nida Shaheb	M.Ed. NET. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Badarul Islam (9860954935)	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
	MANUU College				Dr. Shaheen Altaf Shaikh	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
	of Teacher Education, DRP				Mrs. Syeda Hajera Nausheen	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
135	Educational Campus, Opp: Taj		MANUU-	Government	Dr. Shaheen Parveen	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.	8	B.Ed.	85
	Residency, Mahmood Pura,		Hyderabad		Mrs. Siddiqui Uzma	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.	-		
	Rauza Bagh, Aurangabad - 431 001 (MS)				Mrs. Nuzhat Parveen	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
			Mrs. Maisara Aziz Khan M.Ed. NET						
					Ms. Rana Saeed	M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Irfan Iabal Shaikh (9923444387)	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Mr. A.A Shaikh (AAS)	M.Ed. & UGC- exemption letter			
126	Iqra College of Education, G.No. 25/2, Iqra Nagar,		North Maharashtr	Drivete	Mr. V.T. Pathan (VTP)	M.Ed. & UGC- exemption letter	7	DEI	95
136	Shirsoli Road, Mohandi Shivar, Jalgaon - 425 001		a University, Jalgaon	Private	Mrs. F.M. Lehari	M. Ed. & SET	7	B.Ed.	85
	(MS)		Jaigaon		Mrs. S.I. Vakil (SIV)	M.Ed. & NET			
					Mr. V.H. Shaikh (VHS)	M.Ed. & UGC- exemption letter			
					Mr.I.N Songare (INS)	M.Ed. & SET			
					Dr. Shaikh Shakeel Majeed (9923020030)	M.Ed. M.Phil. NET, Ph.D.			
	Marthwada College of		Dr. B.A.M University,		Dr. Mrs. Naveed –Us- Saher	MA., M.Ed. & Ph.D.			
137	Education, Dr. Rafiq Zakaria		Aurangaba d	Private	Dr. Shaikh Imran Ramzan	M.A. M.Ed. & Ph.D.	21	B.Ed.	86
1	Mana Davaa		u		Dr. Ansari Khurshid	M.Ed. &			
	Marg, Rauza Bagh, Aurangabad				Ahmed	SET, Ph.D.			
					Ahmed Dr. Mirza Mahfooz Baig	SET, Ph.D. M.A. M.Ed. SET & NET M. Ed. Ph.D.			

					Mrs. Khan Waheeda	M.A. M.Ed.			
					Haroon Shaikh Kashefa Anjum	& SET M.Ed. SET &			
					j,	NET Asst. Prof.			
					Dr. Khan Zeenat	M.Ed., NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Shaikh Tahemina Naaz	M.A. M.Ed. Ph.D & NET			
					Dr. Khan Tanveer	M.A. M.Ed.			
					Habeeb	SET & NET			
					Mr. Khatik Abdul Raheem	M.Ed. NET (JRF)			
					Syed Rizwanuddin	M.A. M.Ed.			
						& SET MA. M.Ed.			
					Mr. Zakiuddin Sohail Mr. Atikh Ahmed	Ph. D M.A. M.Ed.			
					Inamdar	SET			
					Dr. Syeda Qudsiya begum	M.Sc. M.Ed. Ph.D.			
					Mrs. Choudhari	M.Sc. M.Ed.			
					Qaisarjahan Mrs. Jagirdar Lubna	NET M.Sc. M.Ed.			
					Batool	SET			
					Shaikh rehana Begum	M.Ed. NET, Ph.D.			
					Dr. Nazrana Bi Ab. Majeed	M. A, Ph.D.			
					Dr. Syed Aijazali	M.Ed. NET, Ph.D.			
					Prof. Aejaz Masih	M.Ed. And Ph.D.			
					Dr. Gulshan Mufeed	M.Ed. NET, Ph.D.			
					Bushra Hussain	M. Ed., Ph.D.			
					D 11101 1	& NET M. Ed. Ph.D.			
					Dr. Mohd. Suhail	and NET			
					Mr. Arsad Ansari	M.Ed. and NET			
138	Faculty of Education, JMI,		JMI- Delhi	Government	Dr. Mohd. Mamur Ali	M. Ed. and NET	11	B.Ed.	54
	Delhi-110025				Ms. Aysha	M.Sc. M.Ed.& NET			
						(JRF)			
					Ms. Nazneen Fatima	M.Ed. & Ph.D.			
					Zuha Aisha	M.Ed. & NET			
					Mr. Osama Qamar	MA (Edn.) NET			
					Ms. Nida Shabab	M.A., M.Ed.			
					Dr. Farah Deeba Bazmi	NET M.Ed. NET			
					(8899948755) Dr. Mohammad Saheel	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Khan	Ph.D.			
	MANUU College				Dr. Mohammad Hanif Ahmad	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
120	of Teacher Education, Al-		MANUU-	Covernment	Dr. Shazli Hasan Khan	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.	0	D E4	45
139	Tarin, ITI, Behjoi Road, Sambhal-		Hyderabad	Government	Mrs. Vijayata Perwez	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.	9	B.Ed.	45
	244 302 UP				Mr. Pradeep Kumar	M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Pooja Tyagi	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Mr. Zia Ullah Khan	M.Ed. NET			
		I I	I	I	L	I	l	I I	I I

1 1	l	I I	1	I	l	Ph.D.		I	I
						NET and			
					Mr. Shakil Ahmed Dr. Md. Anwer	Ph.D.			
					(9308568805)	M.Ed. Ph.D.			
	Al-Fatima				Dr. Abdul Wahab	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
	Education Society, B.Ed.		Magadh		Md. Imtyaz	M.Ed. NET			
140	College, Goinpura,		University, Bodhgaya,	Private	Mr. Mirza Ruhullah Baig	M.Sc., M.Ed. NET	6	B.Ed.	74
	Phulwarisharif, Patna - 801505		Bihar		Mr. Prem Prakash	M.Ed. NET			
	1 unu 001505				Shadan Haider	M.Sc. M.A (Education)			
					Mr. Shaikh Mujeeb	NET			
					Shaikh Zameer	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
	A.M. College of				(7385006625) Mr. Sayed Shahnwaz Ali	M.Ed. and			
	Education,		a		Majid Ali	NET			
141	Khatoon Educational		Savitribai Phule Pune	Private	Mr. Inamdar Atikh Ahmed Laikh Ahmed	M.Ed. and SET	6	B.Ed	81
	Campus,		University	Titvate	Mr. Mohd. Alim Pasha	M.Ed. and	0	D.Ed	01
	Malegaon Nasik				Afsar Pasha	NET MEd and			
	423203 (MS)				Ms. Rukhsana Tauret Ali	M.Ed. and NET			
					Mr. Siddiqui Shahin	M.Ed. and			
					Shamim Akhtar Dr. Sumi V.S.	NET M.Sc. M.Ed.			
					(9581645757)	PH.D.			
					Prof. Siddiqui Mohd.	M.Ed. NET &			
					Mahmood	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
					Prof. Mohd Moshahid	Ph.D.			
					Dr. Ashwani	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Muzaffar Hussain	M.Ed. NET &			
					Khan	Ph.D.			
					Dr. Shakera Parveen	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Shamshad Begum	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Md. Athar Hussain	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
	Dept. of				Dr. Farhath Ali	M.Ed. NET &			
	Education & Training,					Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
142	MANUU		MANUU-	Government	Dr. Najma Begum	Ph.D.	26	B.Ed.	77
	Campus, Gachibowli,		Hyderabad	Private	Dr. Taiyaba Nazli	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
	Hyderabad- 500032, (TS)				Dr. Akthar Parveen	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Rafi Mohmad	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Abdul Jabbar	M.Ed. NET &			
					Mrs. Firdaus Tabassum	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
						Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
					Ms. Momin Sumaiya	Ph.D.			
					Mr. Samad Thaze Vadakkayil	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Jarrar Ahamad	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D.			
					Dr. Umme Salma	M.Ed. NET &			
					Mr. Jahangeer Alam	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
			1		wii. Jahangeer Alam	Ph.D.			

					Ms. Saba Khatoon Mohd. Gufran Barkati Dr. Rubeena Dr. Shaista Parveen Dr. Sayyad Aman Ubed	M.Ed. NET & Ph.D. M.Ed. NET & Ph.D. M.Ed. NET & Ph.D. M.Ed. NET & Ph.D. M.Ed. NET & Ph.D. M.Ed. NET &			
	Osmania College				Dr. BL. Meena	Ph.D.			
143	of Education, H.No. 11/9 Peta, Kawadi Street, Kurnool A.P		Rayalaseem a University, Kurnool		Dr. Mrs. Mumtaz Begum 9848357405)	M.Ed. And Ph.D.		B.Ed.	83
					Dr. Abdul Naveed	M.Ed. Ph.D.			
	Panchsheel				Dr. Syed Saleem Basha	M.Ed. & Ph.D.			
	College of		Kakatiya		Dr. Suhel Ahmed Khan	M.Ed. & Ph.D.	-		
144	Gajulpet, Post. Nirmal, Adilabad-		University, Warangal	Private	Mohd Shaheed Raza	M. Ed. & SLET.	6	B.Ed.	80
	504106 (TS)				T. Naga Raju	M. Ed. and SLET			
					Dr. Syed Mujeeb	M.Ed. NET and Ph.D.			
					Dr. B.L. Meena (9000607117)	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Prof. Mushta Ahmed I Patel	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Prof. Mohd. Moshahid	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Dr. Najmus Saher	M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Dr. Sayyad Aman Ubed	M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Ashwani	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Dr, Naushad Hussain	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET Ph.D.			
					Dr. Viquarunnisa	M.Ed. NET			
	Directorate of				Dr. Mohd. Athar	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
	Distance Education,				Hussain Dr. V.S. Sumi	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
145	MANUU Campus, Gachibowli-500		MANUU- Hyderabad	Government	Dr. Shakera Paveen	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET	20	B.Ed.	79
	032, Hyderabad,				Dr. Rafi Mohd	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
	Telangana				Dr. Muzaffar Hussain	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Khan Dr. Najma Begum	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Shamshad Begum	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Akhtar Parveen	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Ms. Rabia Ismail	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Ms. Firdous Tabassum	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Dr. Abdul Bashit Ansari	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					Mr. Faheem Anwar	Ph.D. M.Ed. NET			
					wir. Fancelli Aliwaf	Ph.D.			

146	Kolkata Teachers' Training College, Village - Panpur, PO. Narayanpur, Dist: 24 Parganas - 743 126 (WB)	West Bengal State University, North 24- Parganas Kolkata 700126	Private	Ms. Sufia Mahamood (8100310410) Dr. Surita Som Dr, Nd, Ehsanual Haque Nivedita Talukder Md. Ashgar Ansari Dr. Md. Irfan	M.Ed. Ph.D. M.Ed. Ph.D. M.Ed. Ph.D. M.Ed. Ph.D. M.Ed. Ph.D.	7	B.Ed.	34
147	Karim City College, Kapali Link Road, Zakir Nagar (West) PO&PS Azadnagar, Mango, Jamshedpur - 831 110	Kolhan University, Chaibasa, Jharkhand	Private	P Paul Dutta Dr. Md. Ashraful Hoda (6201163642)	M.Ed. Ph.D.		B.Ed.	47

Note: In case of Science Programmes, programmes shall be offered from the Head Quarters and/or only from such Learner Support Centres which are offering same programme under conventional mode at least for seven years.

Whether LSC is offering same programme under conventional mode	If yes, then years since when beingtaught in conventional mode	No. of years	7 years condition complied. Yes/No
Yes	2012-13	7 years	Yes

6.4 Off campus details (For Deemed to be University)

Not Applicable

Sr. No.	Name & Address of Off campus (Pin Code)	Govt of India through notification published in the Official	Contact Details of Coordinator	Coordinator	No. of Counsellors	Program- mes offered	Total Enrolled student.
1.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
N.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

6.5 Delivery of Self-Learning Material

Delivery of Self Learning Material to learners for ODL programmes as defined inAnnexure-VI and Annexure-VII of Regulations

Туре	Date of Admission	Date of Delivery of SLM	Whether SLM delivered to learners within a fortnight from the date of admission
Printing Material	15-12-2020	10-05-2021	Yes
Audio-Video Material	NA	NA	
Online Material	15-12-2020	30-12-2020	Yes
Compute based Material	NA	NA	

6.6 Whether any course in a particular programme was allowed through OER/ Massive Open Online Courses: Y/N No.

a. Provide details as under: Not Applicable

S.	Programme	Courses	Name of	Name of HE	Duration of	No. of	Percentage of
No.	Name	allowed	Platform	offering the	the Course	Credits	total courses
		through		course (if any)		assigned	in a particular
		OER/				to the	programme in
		MOOC				Course	a semester
							(Semester
							wise –
							programmes
							wise)

b. Upload approval of statutory authorities of the Higher Educational Institution:
 Upload - Not Applicable

Part – VII: Self-Regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

7.1 Compliance status of Regulations 9 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020– Self-regulation through disclosures, declarations and reports

S.No.	Provision	Complied Yes/No with explicit link address	If no. Reasons ,thereof
1.	Joint declaration by authorized signatories, Registrar	Yes	
	and Director of Centre for Internal Quality Assurance		
	has been displayed on HEI website authenticating that		
	the documents from Sr. No. '2' to '17' have been		
	uploaded on the HEI website?		
	Uploading of the following on HEI websit ((https://manuu.edu.in/dde/dde/self-regulation-disclo		
2.	The establishing Act and Statutes there under or the	Yes	
	Memorandum of Association, as the case may be or both,		
	of the Higher Educational Institution, empowering it to		
	offer programmes in Open and Distance Learning mode		
3.	Copies of the letters of recognition from	Yes	
	Commission and other relevant statutory orregulatory		
	authorities		
4.	Programme details including brochures or programme	Yes	
	guides inter alia information such as name of the		
	programme, duration, eligibility for enrolment,		
	programme fee, programme structure		
5.	Programme-wise information on syllabus,	Yes	

	suggested readings, contact points for counselling/mentoring, programmestructure with credit points, programme- wise faculty details, list of supporting staff, list of Learner Support Centres with addresses and contact details (for Open and Distance Leaning mode), their working hours and counselling (for Open and Distance Learning mode) Schedule;	
6.	Important schedules or date-sheets for admissions, registration, re-registration, counselling/mentoring, assignments and feedback thereon, examinations, result declarations etc.	Yes
7.	The feedback mechanism on design, development, delivery and continuous evaluation of learner-performance which shall form an integral part of the transactional design of the Open and Distance Learning mode programmes and shall be an input for maintaining the quality of the programmes and bridging the gaps, if any	Yes
8.	Information regarding all the programmes recognized by the Commission	Yes
9.	Data of year-wise and programme-wise learner enrolment details in respect of degrees and/or post graduate diplomas awarded	Yes
10.	Complete information about 'Self Learning Material' including name of the faculty who prepared it, when was it prepared and last updated for Open and Distance Learning Programmes;	Yes

11.	A compilation of questions and answers under the head	Yes
	'Frequently Asked Questions' with the facility of online	
	interaction with learners providing hyperlink support for	
	Open and Distance Learning Programmes	
12.	List of the 'Learner Support Centers' along with the	Yes
	number of learners who shall appear at any	
	examination centre and details of the Information and	
	Communication Technology facilities available for	
	conduct of examination in a fair and transparent	
	manner, for Open and Distance Learning programmes	
13.	List of the 'Examination Centers' along with the number of	Yes
	learners in each center, for Open and Distance Learning	
	programmes	
14.	Details of proctored examination in case of end semester	Yes
	examination or term end examination of Open and	
	Distance Learning programmes	
15.	Academic Calendar mentioning period of the admission	Yes
	process along with the academic session, dates of	
	continuous and end semester examinations or term end	
	examinations, etc	
17		N7
16.	Reports of the third-party academic audit to be	Yes
	undertaken every five years and internal academic audit	
	every year by Centre for Internal Quality Assurance	

Part - VIII: Admission and Fees

8.1 Compliance status of 'Admissions and Fees' – As per Regulations 14 of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

S.No	Provision	Whether being complied Yes/No	
1.	The intake capacity under Open and Distance Learning mode for a	Yes	
	programme under science discipline to be offered by a Dual Mode		
	University shall be three times of the approved in take in		
	conventional mode and incase of Open University, it shall be		
	commensurate with the capacity of the Learner Support Centres (for		
	Open and Distance Learning only) to provide lab facilities to the		
	admitted		
	learners:		
2.	Enrolment of learners to the Higher Educational Institution, for any	Yes	
	reason whatsoever, in anticipation of grant of recognition for		
	offering a programme in Open and Distance Learning mode, shall		
	render the enrolment invalid		
3.	A Higher Educational Institution shall, for admission in respect of	Yes	
	any programme in Open and Distance Learning mode, accept		
	payment towards admission fee and other fees and charges-		
	(a) as may be fixed by it and declared by it in the prospectus for		
	admission, and on the website of the Higher Educational Institutions;		
	(b) with a proper receipt in writing issued for such payment to the		
	concerned learner admitted in such Higher Educational Institutions;		
	(c) only by way of online transfer, bank draft or pay		
	order directly in favour of the Higher Educational Institution.		

4.	It shall be mandatory for the Higher Educational Institution to upload the details of all kind of payment or fee paid by the learners on the website of the Higher Educational Institution.	Yes
5.	The fee waiver and/or scholarship schemes for Scheduled Caste, Scheduled Tribe, Persons with Disabilities category of learners and students from deprived section of society shall be in accordance with the instructions or orders issued by Central Government or State Government: Provided that a Higher Educational Institution shall not engage in commercialization of education in any manner whatsoever, ands hall provide for equity and access to all deserving learners	Yes
6.	Admission of learners to a Higher Educational Institution for a programme in Open and Distance Learning mode shall be offered in a transparent manner and made directly by the Head Quarters of the Higher Educational Institution which shall be solely responsible for final approval relating to admissions or registration of learners: Provided that a Learner Support Centre shall not admit a learner to any programme in Open and Distance Learning for or on behalf of the Higher Educational Institution	Yes
7.	Every Higher Educational Institution shall– (a) record Aadhaar details or other Government identifier(s) of Indian learner and Passport for an International Learner;	Yes

	which shall be in consonance with the resources	
8. (d)	the conditions of eligibility including the minimum ageof a learner in a particular programme of study, where so specified by the Higher Educational Institution	Yes
8. (e)	The minimum educational qualifications required for admission in programme(s) specified by the Commission or relevant statutory authority or councils, or by the Higher Educational Institution, where no such qualifying standards have been specified by any statutory authority	Yes
8. (f)	The process of admission and selection of eligible candidates applying for such admission, including all relevant information in regard to the details of test or examination for selecting such candidates for admission to each programme of study and the amount of fee to be paid for the admission test	Yes
8. (g)	Details of the teaching faculty, including therein the educational qualifications and teaching experience of every member of its teaching faculty and also indicating therein whether such member is employed on regular or contractual basis or any other	Yes
8. (h)	Pay and other emoluments payable for each category dteachers and other employees	Yes
8. (i)	Information in regard to physical and academic infrastructure and other facilities, including that of each of the learner support centres (for ODL programmes) and in particular the facilities accessible by learners on being admitted to the HigherEducational Institution	Yes

8. (j)	Broad outline of the syllabus specified by the appropriate statutory	Yes
	body or by higher educational institution, as the case may be, for every	
	programme of study	
8. (k)	Activity planner including all the academic activities tobe carried out	Yes
о. (к <i>)</i>		1 65
	by the higher educational institution during the academic sessions	
9.	Higher Educational Institution shall publish information at sr. no. '8'	Yes
	above on its website, and the attention of the prospective learners	
	and the general public shall be drawn to such publication on its	
	website and Higher Educational Institution admission prospectus	
	and the admission process shall necessarily be over within the time	
	period mentioned in the Commission Order	
10.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, directly or indirectly, demand	Yes
	or charge or accept, capitation fee or demand any donation, by way of	
	consideration for admission to any seat or seats in a programme of	
	study conducted by it	
11.	No person shall, directly or indirectly, offer or pay capitation fee or give	Yes
	any donation, by way of consideration either in cash or kind or	
	otherwise, for obtaining admission to any seat or seats in a programme	
	in Open and Distance Learning mode offered by a Higher Education	
	Institution	
12.	No Higher Educational Institution, who has in its possession or custody,	Yes
	any document in the form of certificates of degree, diploma or any	
	other award or other document deposited with it by a person for	
	the	

	purpose of seeking admission in such Higher Educational Institution,	
	shall refuse to return such degree, certificate award or other document	
	with a view to induce or compel such person to pay any feeor fees	
	in respect of any programme of study which such person does not	
	intend to pursue or avail any facility in such Higher Educational	
	Institution	
13.	In case a learner, after having admitted to a Higher Educational	Yes
	Institution, for pursuing any programme in Open and Distance	
	Learning mode subsequently withdraws from such Higher	
	Educational Institution, no Higher Educational Institution in that	
	case shall refuse to refund such percentage of fee deposited by such	
	learner and within such time as notified by the Commission and	
	mentioned in the prospectus of such Higher Educational Institution	
14.	No Higher Educational Institution shall, issue or publish-	Yes
	(a) any advertisement for inducing learners for taking admission in the	
	Higher Educational Institution, claiming to be recognized by the	
	appropriate statutory authority or by the Commission where it is not	
	so recognized;	
	(b) any information, through advertisement or otherwise in respect	
	of its infrastructure or its academic facilities or of its faculty or	
	standard of instruction or academic or research performance, which	
	the Higher Educational Institution, or person authorized to issue	
	such advertisement on behalf of the Higher Educational	
	Institution knows to be false or not based on facts or to be	
	misleading	
	1	

Part - IX: Grievance Redressal Mechanism

9.1 Compliance status of 'Grievance Redressal Mechanism' – As per Annexure - X of UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020

HEI shall mention the mechanism put into place along with brief details of grievances received and actions taken thereof. Also mention that how the learners have been made aware about this mechanism.

The Directorate of Distance Education, MANUU, has a Grievance Redress System. DDE has a well-established Student Support Services Unit that addresses students' grievances through mail, social media and telephonic conversations. The details of unit are given on university website for the information of students. The University also provides an online facility for submitting grievances and tracking their status. The University follows the guidelines and standards laid down in the Annexure X of the Regulations. The University ensures that the officers deputed for learner support are able to provide guidance to learners on submitting grievances. The University also ensures that the grievances are addressed in a timely manner.

Every Regional Centre and LSC takes proactive steps to prevent the turning of an enquiry into a complaint and a grievance. If not addressed promptly and appropriately a simple issue can easily change from a normal case to a grievance. Grievances could be a result of many things, unavailability of learner support services, excessive delays, impolite staff behavior, discrimination or malpractices. The effectiveness of grievance redressal can be assessed based on the count and nature of cases received, time taken for corrective action and the repetitive nature of grievances.

The DDE has an effective grievance redressal mechanism with dedicated help desks at all its RCs, Sub-RCs and LSCs and a dedicated centre namely the Student Support Service Unit (SSSU), established at DDE, MANUU headquarters looking into learner grievances. The SSU and all the other help desks will provide the right information at the right time, redress grievances at every stage, and provide counselling from time to time and bridge the gap between the University and the student.

The grievances are normally received through a letter, e-mail, and telephone. The web portal is also being used to redress the incoming grievances. The mechanism is centralized linking all RCs, Sub-RCs and LSCs with the SSSU at the Headquarters.

9.2 Details of Grievance received

Numbers of Grievance Received	Numbers of Grievance Resolved
2650	2647

9.3 Complaint Handling Mechanism

HEI shall mention the mechanism adopted for Complaint Handling Mechanism as per Regulations. Also, mention details of Nodal Officers.

The Directorate of Distance Education, MANUU, comply with the regulations of UGC DEB regarding the Complaint Handling Mechanism. We have uploaded all the information issued by the UGC DEB regarding the Complaint Handling Mechanism on our website, and we have also provided a link to the homepage of our website with the title "Complaint Handling Mechanism" to create awareness among our stakeholders. We are committed to comply with all the instructions issued by the UGC DEB regarding timely and judicious resolution of all complaints raised by the learners.

The details of Nodal Officer are as under;

Prof. Rabbe Subhani, Nodal Officer for Grievances Redressal Committee and Head of Student Support Services Unit, Directorate of Distance Education, MANUU, Hyderabad. Email at: drssrabbe@gmail.com, ssu.dde@manuu.edu.in

Mobile no: 9848773538

Numbers of Complaint	Numbers of Complaint	Whether Complaint was
Received	Resolved	resolved within stipulated
		time i.e. 60 days?
		(yes/No)
Nil	Nil	NA

9.4 Details of Complaints received from UGC (DEB)

Part-X: Innovative and Best Practices

10.1 Innovations introduced during academic year

- Online Counseling and Workshops of B.Ed (ODL) Programme: DDE provides online counseling to distance learners of B.Ed (ODL) Programme. It also conducts online workshops of students.
- Promotion of Online Learning: DDE is promoting online learning through Digitized SLM uploaded on website and video lectures are uploaded on IMC YouTube Channel of the University.

10.2 Best Practices of the HEI

- Ensuring Access, Equity, Inclusion and GER Enhancement: The Directorate of Distance Education strives to ensure access, equity, inclusion and GER enhancement with the network of 9 Regional Centers, 6 Sub-Regional Centers, 134 Learner Support Centers and 20 Programme Centers. One can find Learner Support Centers of DDE almost in every nook and corner of the country. Every year DDE establish new LSCs to increase access and inclusion of students in mainstream education.
- Developing Quality Self Learning Materials: The Directorate of Distance Education develops quality SLM keeping quality mandate of UGC (ODL & Online Programme) Regulations, in view.
- Development of Multimedia Resources for Distance Learners: Instructional Media Center of the University develops econtent, video lessons and other multimedia resources for distance learners of DDE.
- Integrated University Management System (IUMS): The integrated university management system provides many facilities to students such as; helps them to register their courses, submit their grievances, access their results, etc.

10.3 Details of Job Fairs conducted by the HEI

The University regularly conducts job fairs and placement drives for the regular and distance mode students of MANUU. The annual reports of such placement drives are uploaded on university website (https://manuu.edu.in/dde/index.php/Placement-Drive-Report-2019) for the information of stakeholders.

10.4 Success Stories of students of ODL mode of the HEI

Sr. No	Name	Programme	Level	Year	Success Story
1	Dilshad Ahmad	B.Com	UG	2014	Working as Clerk at Assistant Executive Officer, Uttar madh Rail Karkhana, Jhansi, UP.UTTAR MADH RAIL KARKHANA JHANSI - UP
2	Hayath Muhammed	B.Com	UG	2014	Working at Matrix Business Services India Pvt Ltd.
3	Syed Zabiulla	B.Sc	UG	2014	Working As Teacher, Under Block Education Officer, Shikaripura, Shimoga Dist Karnataka
4	Mushtaq Ahmad	M.A (English)	PG	2014	I completed my post graduation in English from DDE, MANUU. Now I am working as Lecturer at Higher Education Department, Jammu & Kashmir.
5	Javaid Ahmed Qureshi	M.A (English)	PG	2014	I completed my post graduation in English from DDE, MANUU. Now I am working as Lecturer at Higher Education Department, Jammu & Kashmir.
6	Nazir Ahmad Parrey	M.A (History)	PG	2014	Working as Head Master of Govt. Primary School, Poshkar Khag, Dist Budgam, J&K, India
7	Hina Ansari	M.A. (Urdu)	PG	2014	I came from Madarsa Background and did BA through DDE, MANUU and got job in the Madarsa as Modern subject teacher. I also did MA Urdu from DDE, MANUU and now I am working as PG teacher under SPQEM Scheme.
8	Mohammad Azam	M.A. (Urdu)	PG	2014	I was working as TGT in govt school then I did MA Urdu from DDE, MANUU and got promoted to Block Urdu Incharge in DEO office
9	Nisar Ahmed Khan	Diploma in MCJ & M.A	Diploma	2014	Appointed In News 18 After Completed M.A & Diploma in MCJ from Manuu
10	Mohd Imran	B.A.	UG	2015	I was a theology teacher in Madarsa after doing BA from DDE, MANUU I am selected as TGT teacher under SPQEM scheme
11	P.M.Mujahetha Begam	B.Sc	UG	2015	Working as Head Master, Municipal Primary School, Dharmapuri.
12	Rizvana Begum	B.Ed	UG	2015	Working as Head Master at Panchayath Union Primary Urdu School.
13	Md Shamim	B.Ed	UG	2015	Working as Teacher, District Program Officer, Samastipur
14	Md Merajuddin	B.Ed	UG	2015	Working As Teacher In Bihar State Madarsa Education Board, Patna
15	Z.Mubeena Begum	B.Ed	UG	2015	Working as Asst. Elementary Educational Officer, Veppanapalli 635121

16	Fouziya Tapiya	M.A (History)	PG	2015	I did my UG and PG from DDE, MANUU & presently I am the leader of opposition in Indore Municipal Corporation. Education is necessary for political leadership and DDE, MANUU is one of the important source of education through Urdu language.
17	Ajaz Ahmad Khan	M.A (History)	PG	2015	Working as Asst. Teacher at Govt. Secondary School, Rangpath Qaziabad, Kupwara, J&K
18	Abdul Qayyum	B.A & M.A (Urdu)	UG/PG	2016	I am working as Academic Counsellor for Urdu at MANUU study center, Bandara, Mumbai as well as working as a Press Reporter for The Hindustan Daily Newspaper.
19	Ashraf Ruhani	B.Sc	UG	2016	Working as Operations Executive, Himadi Solutions Pvt Ltd.
20	Hafiz Abul Hasan Ansari	B.Sc	UG	2016	Working As Asst. Teacher, Govt. School, Asst. Elementary Education Officer, Natrampalli Vellore Dist Tamil Nadu
21	Mohd Qadeer	B.Sc	UG	2016	Working at the Office of The Deputy Director, Sericulture Development Department, Rajouri, J & K, India
22	Hafeeza Parveen	B.Sc	UG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, Govt. High School, Sindhanur Town, Raichure Dist, Karnataka.
23	Mohammed Saliya	B.Sc	UG	2016	I am working as Asst. Teacher, Govt. Highe School, KRISHANAGIRI - 635001 TN
24	Mehraj Ud Din Baba	M.A (History)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher at Govt. High School, Nargistan Tehsil, Aripal, Dist Pulwama, J & K, India
25	Abdul Razak Gojri	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at Zonal Education Officer, Trehgam, J&K, India
26	Sajad Ahmad Bhat	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at The Zonal Education Officer, Handwara, J & K, India
27	Bashir Ahmad Shiekh	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at Zonal Education Officer, Villagam, Kupwara, J & K, India
28	Manzoor Ahmad Shah	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at Zonal Education Officer, Villagam, Kupwara, J & K, India
29	Mahbooba Akhter	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at The Zonal Education Officer, Pampore 192121, J & K, India
30	Jawid Ahmad Lone	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at Govt Girls High School Zoohama, J & K, India
31	Parvaiz Ahmad Wani	M.A. (Islamic Studies)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, at The Zonal Education Officer, Handwara, J & K, India
32	Mukhtar Ahmad Ganai	M.A. (Isl.Std.)	PG	2016	Working as Asst. Teacher, At GOVT HIGH SCHOOL HAWOORAH, QAIMOH, J & K, India

10.5 Initiatives taken towards conversion of SLM into Regional Languages

As mandated by the Act of Parliament of India, DDE-MANUU offers its programmes in Urdu medium. All the SLMs are developed and printed in Urdu Language.

10.6 Number of students placed through Campus Placements

Placement drives are conducted every year for the students of regular and distance mode programmes. But due to pandemic placement drives were not conducted in the year 2020-21. But our distance mode students are placed in various government and private institutions. The list of placed students is as under;

Sr. No	Enrol. No.	Student's Name	Programme	Year of Passing	Year of Placement	Position/Post
1	122050122	IQBAL AHMED	M.A HISTORY	2007	2019	SENIOR ASSISTANT
2	1107021631	TAHER BASHIR SHAH	B.Ed.	2012	2019	Teacher
3	1407021629	AIJAZ AHMAD PIRZADA	B.Ed	2015	2019	RE TEACHER
4	137-08-10015	FAYAZ AHMAD LONE	B.A.	2012	2019	RE TEACHER
5	123139969	MOHD HAYAT MAGRAY	M.A ENGLISH	2017	2019	TEACHER
6	122139970	MOHD MAQBOOL JOO	M.A. HISTORY	2016	2019	Teacher
7	135-13-10144	ANAYATULLAH MIR	B.A.	2017	2019	TEACHER
8	135-13-10115	HABIB ULLAH KHAN	B.A.	2017	2019	TEACHER
9	121060310	MOHAMMAD MAJNOON LONE	M.A. URDU	2009	2019	RE TEACHER
10	135-11-10289	SHABIR AHMAD DAR	B.A.	2016	2019	RE TEACHER
11	122100157	FAROOQ AHMAD LONE	M.A. HISTORY	2013	2019	Teacher
12	1221310051	KHURSHID AHMAD GANIE	M.A. HISTORY	2016	2019	Teacher
13	121060397	HILAL AHMAD SHAH	M.A. URDU	2008	2019	RE TEACHER
14	135-13-10075	HILAL AHMAD SHAH	B.A.	2017	2019	RE TEACHER
15	121060391	GH MOHD SHAH	M.A. URDU	2008	2019	RE TEACHER
16	121102029	TANVEER IQBAL BABA	M.A. URDU	2012	2019	Teacher
17	1211417214	NISAR AHMAD NAJAR	M.A .URDU	2017	2019	Teacher
18	1211417507	NASEER HUSSAIN SHAH	M.A. URDU	2017	2019	Teacher
19	121116634	JAVEED HUSSAIN BHAT	M.A. URDU	2014	2019	Teacher
20	122080670	DIL NAWAZ AHMED	M.A. URDU	2011	2019	Edu Dept
21	122139854	MOHD AMIN SHAH	M.A. HISTORY	2016	2019	RE TEACHER
22	135-10-10161	WALI MOHD BHAT	B.A.	2015	2019	RE TEACHER
23	1211322217	ALTAF HUSSAIN	M.A. URDU	2016	2019	Teacher
24	138-08-9881	ASHAQ HUSSAIN THOKER	B.A	2011	2019	Edu Dept
25	138-08-9896	SYED JAVAID AHMAD	B.A	2012	2019	Teacher
26	1221310073	SYED JAVAID AHMAD	M.A HISTORY	2016	2019	Teacher

		Γ	1	1	1	
27	121103628	REYAZ AHMAD WANI	M.A URDU	2015	2019	RE TEACHER
28	099-07-10157	BASHIR AHMAD BHAT	B.A	2010	2019	RE TEACHER
29	121117089	PEER SAJAD AHMAD	M.A URDU	2014	2019	Edu Dept
30	1107021613	YASMEENA AKHTER	B.ED	2012	2019	Edu Dept
31	135-10-10256	SHAMIMA BANO	B.A	2014	2019	Edu Dept
32	135-07-10313	ABIDA FEROZE	B.A	2011	2019	Edu Dept
33	135-10-10245	SHAMA BEGUM	B.A	2014	2019	Edu Dept
34	135-07-10296	MOHD AHSAN MIR	B.A	2016	2019	RE TEACHER
35	1211418720	RASHID AHMAD KHAN	M.A URDU	2017	2019	Teacher
36	133-11-10303	IMTIYAZ AHMAD KUMAR	B.A	2015	2019	Constable
37	099-08-9579	IRSHAD AHMAD BEIGH	B.A	2011	2019	Teacher
38	1221310035	SABZAR AHMAD BANDAY	M.A HISTORY	2016	2019	Teacher
39	099-07-10131	GH MUSTAFA MIR	B.A	2010	2019	Teacher
40	121082285	MANSOOR AHMAD BHAT	M.A URDU	2012	2019	Edu Dept
41	122090466	MD JUNAID IQBAL	M.A HISTORY	2012	2019	Railways
42	121100865	MEHMOODA AKHTER	M.A URDU	2012	2019	Edu Dept
43	138-11-10629	MANJEET SINGH	B.A	2017	2019	Edu Dept
44	135-11-9903	NAZA BANO	B.A	2017	2019	Supervisor
45	121071073	AIJAZ AHMAD PIRZADA	M.A URDU	2011	2019	RE TEACHER
46	099-06-10593	BASHARAT HUSSAIN	B.A	2011	2019	Teacher
47	138-08-9902	SAJAD HUSSAIN DAR	B.A	2016	2019	RE TEACHER
48	121118162	MUSHTAQ AHMAD MIR	M.A URDU	2014	2019	Edu Dept
49	121118160	SYED MOHD HAMZA	M.A URDU	2014	2019	Edu Dept
50	1211321679	MAHFOOZA BANO	M.A URDU	2017	2019	Edu Dept
51	1211321123	FAROOQ AHMAD SHEIKH	M.A URDU	2016	2019	Edu Dept
52	1211322613	SYED SHRIFUL ISLAM	M.A URDU	2016	2019	Edu Dept
53	122139734	NAZIR AHMAD HANJI	M.A HISTORY	2016	2019	Edu Dept
54	121116853	MOHD YASEEN BHAT	M.A URDU	2015	2019	Govt. Employee
55	121103657	MOHD SHAMSHEER KHAN	M.A URDU	2014	2019	Constable
56	043-08-13553	MOHD LAYQET	B.A	2012	2019	Constable
57	1211310053	SHABBIR AHMAD WANI	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
58	1211310514	MOHD SHAFI MALIK	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
59	135-08-9850	KHAZIR MOHD RATHER	B.A	2012	2019	TEACHER
60	1211321111	GH HASSAN WANI	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
61	1211311090	AMINA AKHTER	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
62	1211419285	BASHARATH AHMAD GANIE	M.A URDU	2017	2019	TEACHER
63	1211322530	NASEER AHMAD LONE	M.A URDU	2017	2019	TEACHER
64	099-13-9739	KHALEEQ AHMAD	B.A	2017	2019	TEACHER
65	170-11-01130	P.M.MUJAHETHA BEGAM	B.SC	2015	2019	H.M. MUNICIPAL PRIMARY SCHOOL
66	1407021651	BALAL AHMAD KUNDROO	B.ED	2016	2019	TEACHER
67	1211420050	GHULAM MOHI UD DIN TALI	M.A URDU	2017	2019	TEACHER
68	099-13-9715	SYED QURATUL AIN ANDRABI	B.A	2017	2019	LAB BEARER

69	1211419714	MOHD ABDULLAH PIR	M.A URDU	2017	2019	TEACHER
70	43-04-4785	MUNEERA AKHTER	B.A	Nov-16	2019	constable
71	121082573	NAZIR AHMAD LONE	M.A URDU	2010	2019	TEACHER
72	1307021691	SHEIKH FAYAZ ABDULLAH	B.ED	2015	2019	TEACHER
73	120-11-12928	SAJJAD AHMED	B.A	Feb-15	2019	CONSTABLE
74	1408021797	ZAHID ALI DAR	B.ED	2015	2019	TEACHER
75	099-06-10592	MANZOOR AHMAD MEER	B.A	2009	2019	TEACHER
76	043-05-4455	KULDEEP KUMAR	B.A	2008	2019	TEACHER
77	1206021591	KULDEEP KUMAR	B.ED	2013	2019	TEACHER
78	1211311233	KULDEEP KUMAR	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
79	121060956	ABDUL QAYOOM SHEIKH	M.A URDU	2009	2019	TEACHER
80	123110064	MAHIBOOB SAB	M.A ENGLISH	2015	2019	S.S.PLTD
81	1211311499	ARSHED MEHMOOD MALIK	M.A URDU	2016	2019	CONSTABLE
82	121114324	MOHD ISHAQ	M.A URDU	2014	2019	CONSTABLE
83	121114187	MOHAMMED SHAKEEL	M.A URDU	2014	2019	CONSTABLE
84	099-07-10172	RIYAZ AHMAD MALIK	B.A	2010	2019	TEACHER
85	121103868	JAVID AHMAD WANI	M.A URDU	2012	2019	TEACHER
86	135-13-10327	MAJAZ MUSTAFA WANI	B.A	2017	2019	TEACHER
87	123139778	ABDUL RASHID JAHRA	M.A ENGLISH	2016	2019	TEACHER
88	1307021694	AB MAJEED BAGE	B.ED	2015	2019	TEACHER
89	099-07-10146	ABDUL QAYOOM MALIK	B.A	2010	2019	TEACHER
90	121118491	MOHD SULTAN GANAI	M.A URDU	2014	2019	TEACHER
91	099-07-10018	MOHD SULTAN GANAI	B.A	2011	2019	TEACHER
92	1207021678	AB RASHID BEIG	B.ED	2013	2019	TEACHER
93	121103860	MOHD.ALTAF LONE	M.A URDU	2012	2019	TEACHER
94	1308021713	FAROOQ AHMAD KOKA	B.ED	2015	2019	TEACHER
95	099-08-9561	ABDUL QAYOOM RESHI	B.A	2012	2019	TEACHER
96	138-08-9925	ASSADULLAH ITOO	B.A	2014	2019	TEACHER
97	1211310335	BASHIR AHMAD MIR	M.A URDU	2016	2019	TEACHER
98	1211310337	GULZAR AHMAD AHANGER	M.A URDU	2016	2019	RRT
99	018-08-0206	PYARI JAN	B.A	2011	2019	ASST TEACHER
100	133-10-10361	MOHD YAQOOB GANIE	B.A	2014	2019	TEACHER
101	133-11-10344	ASHIQ HUSSAIN TANTRY	B.A	2015	2019	TEACHER
102	133-11-10368	AB AHAD BHAT	B.A	2015	2019	TEACHER
103	099-09-9551	SARFRAZ GUJAR SHEIKH	B.A	2014	2019	TEACHER
104	061-13-6802	SAURAJ SUMAIYA	B.A	2016	2019	ADHYAPAK
105	102-08-14259	TANVEER AHMED DAING	B.A	2013	2019	CONSTABLE ARMED FORCE
106	095-08-12888	MOHD.ISHAQ BATT	B.A	2013	2019	CONSTABLE
107	095-11-13112	MUSHTAQ AHMED	B.A	2015	2019	CONSTABLE

10.7 Details of Alumni Cell and its activity

The University has office of Dean for Alumni Affairs and MANUU Alumni Association. Alumni Association of MANUU (AAM) has been created to develop a linkage between the University and its Alumni by Creating its Network. AAM shall provide a platform for meeting and interaction between distinguished Alumni and students of the University.

In the process of bringing MANUU on the world map, the role of AAM is vital. The vision and mission of the AAM is to facilitate and provide opportunities for an interface between the University and its alumni to remain connected and help them on an ongoing basis in their various endeavors and to enable them to be part of a network of batch-mates, seniors, juniors and current students irrespective of location.

All present and past students from all academic programs of MANUU of all campuses shall be integral part of the network and a comprehensive and dynamic database of all of them is envisioned for an effective communication link by alumni Association of MANUU.

The Alumni Meet will be, inter alia, an academic-o-cultural exercise in the form of lectures, special & extension lectures, seminars, cultural programs and endowment programs, interaction with current students, wherein the alumni will also share their professional, academic and other achievements, and offer guidance to their juniors. Their involvement and feedback will also help departments of studies to enrich & customize the curriculum and pedagogical aspects suitable to job market needs. AAM may develop a corpus fund with the contribution from Alumni to help the Alma mater in developing better facilities for students.

Whether you graduated a year or eighteen years ago, you will have lifelong networking of Alumni Association of MANUU for various opportunities, such as;

- 1. **Be Connected;** you may enjoy a shared connection of personal and professional acquaintances and update your information!
- 2. **Be Informed;** Stay up-to-date with everything happening in & around MANUU community!
- 3. **Be Involved;** it's no fun to be on the outside and getting an opportunity for looking in as well as getting involved!
- 4. Be Complete; Explore all of the benefits of being an alumnus of MANUU!
- 5. Be a Donor; your generosity today helps open up a whole new tomorrow for many!

Any other Information

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the information given above and in the enclosed documents is true, correct and nothing material has been concealed therein. In case information provided is found to be contrary to the fact, it will result in cancellation of recognition to offer ODL programmes, along with initiation of action as per provision of the UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments.

Signature of the Director

Name: Prof. Mohd. Razaullah Khan

DIRECTOR Directorate of Distance Education Maulana Azad National Urdu University Gachibowil, Hyderabad-500 032.

Seal:

Signature of the Registrar

Name: Prof. Sk. Ishtiaque Ahmed कुलसायंव / Registrar मोलाना आज़ाव नेशनल उर्दू यूनिवर्सिटी Maulana Azad National Urdu University गच्चीयोली, हेदराबाव-५०० ०३२. Gachibowli, Hyderabad-500 032.

Seal:

Date: 28-04-2023

Date: 28-04-2023.

Note: Kindly take the print out of dully filled CIQA report and submit it to UGC DEB office (after getting it approved by Statutory Authorities of the HEI) and upload the same on HEI's website also. Please refer provisions regarding CIQA mentioned in UGC (ODL Programmes and Online Programmes) Regulations, 2020 and its amendments.